1 BEFORE THE 2 FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION Э In Re: Fiel and purchased power DOCKET NO. 990001-EI cost recovery clause and generating : б performance incentive factor VOLUXE 2 PAGES 186 through 279 5 9 10 **DEFORE:** CHALRMAN DEASON COMMISSIONER CLARK <u>1</u> COMMISSIONER JACOBS 12 DATS: NOVEMBER 22, 1399 1.3 14COMMENCED AT 9:30 A.M. TIME: CONCLUDED AT 4:50 P.M. 15 1.6PLACES BETTY EASIBY CONFERENCE CENTER ROOM 148 4075 LSPLANADE WAY 17 TALWAHASSEE, PLORIDA 18 REPORTED BY 19 NANCY S. METZKE, RPR, CCR POST OFFICE BOX 3093 2.0TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 37315 C & N REFORMERS. 21 REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTERS арсуманын жанаа арууд FOST OFFICE BOX 3093 22 TALIAHASSEE, ELORIDA 32315 (830)697-8314 / PAX (850)697-8715 23 ermai nardy⊍metzke.com 24 (Appearances is hereictore noted) 23

BUREAU OF REPORTING

RECEIVED 12-6-99

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850)697-8314

INDEX OF WIINESSES PAGE NO. 2 KOREL M. DUBIN З Direct Examination by Mr. Childs 1.69- -Direct Profiled Testimony Inserted . 171· • • . Cross Examination by Mr. Keating 4 135 -- - - -Cross Examination by Mt. Mowhirket . . . 216 à 6 KARL L. WIELAND Direct Examination by Mr. McGee 219 Direct Preiiled Testimony inserted 9 221 Cross Examination by Ms. Kaufman 239 -. . . . Cross Examination by Mr. Burgess 3 245 Cross Examination by Mr. Kesting -246- - , , κ. 10ΞL 12 1.31.71.51.€ $\cdot \gamma$ 1.21.9 20 21 22 23 24 23

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850)697-8314

l		<u>index of exhl</u> eits	
2			
ذ		FOR <u>I.D</u> .	<u> s</u> vd <u>.</u>
÷	19	Ms. Dubin's exhibits actached Lo ret 10/1/99 Leatimory	210
5	20	Ma Dubin's ophybit attached	213
6	L ./	to her 4/1/59 testimony , , , , . 194	278
7	21	KRW-1 and 2	278
8	2Z	interrogatory response	N . A
З			273
10			
1.1			
12			
13			
:4			
15			
1			
1, /			
18			
19			
20			
21			
°2			
2.3			
24			
23			

C & N REPORTERS

TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850)697-8314

Whereupon, 2 K. M. DUBIN was called as a witness by PPL std, after being first 3 duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows: 4 5 DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. CHILDS: íć, C. Y Would you state your name and address, please? My name is Norel M. Dublin. My address is 9280. S. \mathbb{Z}_{+} 19 West Flagler Street, Mismi, Florida, 53174. 2 C, Q. By whom are you employed and in what capacityF 11 Λ. I'm employed by Florida Power & Light Company. in the rates and Larlff department as a principal rate 12 13 analyst. Do you have before you a document estitled 14 Э. Lesilmony of Korel M. Bubin, Docket Number 390000-RT, 15 dated October 1, 13937 16 17 A. Yes, 1 do. is that the testimony you're sponsoring for 18Ç. 19 this proceeding? Yes, it is. 20 \hat{D}_{1} 21 О. Do you have any changes or corrections to make 22 to it? Р, No, T de not. 2.3 And you adopt it as your testimony? 24 0 А Yes. 24

Were the documents that you are sponaering, 0 which I believe are designated RMD-1 through 4, were they 2 propased by you or under your direction, supervision, or 3 control? 4 5 Α. Yes, they ware. Do you have any changes to make to them? 6 Q. 7 A. No, i de noti MR. CHILDS: I'd like to ask that the prepared 9 testimony of this witness be inserted into the 9 10 record as though read. .1 CHAIRMAN DEASON: Without objection it shall be 12 so inserted. 13 14 15 1.617j 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 . . .

1		BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
2		FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT COMPANY
3		TESTIMONY OF KOREL M. DUBIN
4		DOCKET NO. 990001-EI
5		April 1, 1999
6		
7		
8	Q.	Please state your name, business address, employer and position.
9	A	My name is Korel M. Dubin, and my business address is 9250 West Flagler
10		Street, Miami, Florida, 33174. I am employed by Florida Power & Light
11		Company (FPL) as Principal Rate Analyst in the Retes and Tariffs
12		Department.
13		
14	Q.	Have you previously testified in this docket?
15	Α.	Yes, I have.
16		*
17	Q.	What is the purpose of your testimony in this proceeding?
18	A.	The purpose of my testimony is to present the schedules necessary to
19		support the actual Fuel Cost Recovery Clause (FCR) and Capacity Cost
20		Recovery Clause (CCR) Net True-Up amounts for the period April 1998
21		through December 1998. The Net True-Up for the FCR is an overrecovery,
22		including Interest, of \$33,531,098. The Net True-Up for the CCR is an
23		overrecovery, including interest, of \$5,204,837. I am requesting Commission

•

1

approval to include these true-up amounts in the calculation of the FCR and
 CCR factors respectively, for the period January 2000 through December
 2000.

4

5 Q. Have you prepared or caused to be prepared under your direction,
6 supervision or control an exhibit in this proceeding?

7 A. Yes, i have, it consists of two appendices. Appendix I contains the FCR
8 related schedules and Appendix II contains the CCR related schedules. FCR
9 Schedules A-1 through A-13 for the April 1998 through December 1998
10 period have been filed monthly with the Commission and served on all
11 parties. These schedules are incorporated herein by reference.

12

13 Q. What is the source of the data which you will present by way of
14 testimony or exhibits in this proceeding?

A. Unless otherwise indicated, the actual data is taken from the books and
 records of FPL. The books and records are kept in the regular course of our
 business in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles and
 practices, and provisions of the Uniform System of Accounts as prescribed by
 this Commission.

- 20
- FUEL COST RECOVERY CLAUSE (FCR)
- 22

21

23 Q. Please explain the calculation of the Net True-up Amount.

2

A Appendix I, page 3, entitled "Summary of Net True-Up", shows the calculation
of the Net True-Up for the nine-month period April 1998 through December
1998, an overrecovery of \$33,531,098 which I am requesting be included in
the calculation of the FCR factor for the period January 2000 through
December 2000. The calculation of the true-up amount for the period follows
the procedures established by this Commission as set forth on Commission
Schedule A-2 "Calculation of True-Up and interest Provision".

8

The actual End-of-Period underrecovery for the nine-month period April 1998
through December 1998 of \$95,639,291 is shown on line 1. The
estimated/actual End-of-Period underrecovery for the same period of
\$129,170,389 is shown on line 2. This was included in the calculation of the
FCR factor for the period January 1999 through December 1999. Line 1 less
line 2 results in the Net True-Up for the nine-month period April 1998 through
December 1998 shown on line 3, an overrecovery of \$33,531,098.

16

17 Q. Have you provided a schedule showing the variances between actuals18 and estimated/actuals?

A. Yes. Appendix I, page 4, entitled "Calculation of Final True-up Variances",
shows the actual fuel costs and revenues compared to the estimated/actuals
for the period April 1998 through December 1998.

- 22
- 23

3

1 Q.

What was the variance in fuel costs?

A. As shown on Appendix J, page 4, fine A7, actual fuel costs on a Total
Company basis were \$4 million or 0.4% higher than the estimated/actual
projection. This variance is primarily due to a \$41 million increase in the Fuel
Cost of System Net Generation, otfset by a \$24 million decrease in the
Energy Cost of Economy Purchases and a \$13 million decrease in Energy
Payments to Qualifying Facilities.

8

The \$41 million increase in the Fuel Cost of System Net Generation is due to 9 a 20% higher than projected use of natural gas and a 7% higher than 10 11 projected use of heavy oil. Energy Cost of Economy Purchases is \$24 million 12 lower than projected due to economy energy purchases being offset by an 13 increase in system generation. The \$13 million decrease in Energy Payments to Qualifying Facilities is due to QF deliveries, primarily Indiantown 14 Cogeneration Limited (ICL) and Cedar Bay, being approximately 420,000 15 16 MWHs less than projected.

17 Q. What was the variance in retail (jurisdictional) Fuel Cost Recovery

18 revenues?

A. As shown on Appendix 1, page 4, line D1, actual jurisdictional Fuel Cost
 Recovery revenues, net of revenue taxes, were \$37,572,519 higher than the
 estimated/actual projection. This increase was due to higher than projected
 jurisdictional KWh sales. Jurisdictional sales were 2.9% higher than the
 estimated/actual projection.

4

1 **Q**. How is Real Time Pricing (RTP) reflected in the calculation of the Net 2 True-up Amount? 3 In the determination of Jurisdictional kWh sales, only kWh sales associated Α. with RTP baseline load are included, consistent with projections (Appendix I, 4 5 page 4, Line C3). In the determination of Jurisdictional Fuel Costs, revenues associated with RTP incremental KWh sales are included as 100% Retail 6 7 (Appendix I, page 4, Line D4c) in order to offset incremental fuel used to 8 generate these kWh sales, 9 10 11 CAPACITY COST RECOVERY CLAUSE (CCR) 12 13 Q. Please explain the calculation of the Net True-up Amount. 14 Appendix II, page 3, entitled "Summary of Net True-Up Amount" shows the Α. calculation of the Net True-Up for the nine-month period April 1998 through 15 16 December 1998, an overrecovery of \$5,204,837, which I am requesting to be 17 Included in the calculation of the CCR factors for the January 2000 through 18 December 2000 period. 19 20 The actual End-of-Period overrecovery for the nine-month period April 1998 21 through December 1998 of \$70,611,128 shown on line 1 less the 22 astimated/actual End-of-Period overrecovery for the same period of 23 \$65,406,291, shown on line 2 results in the Net True-Up for the nine-month

5

1		period April 1998 through December 1998 shown on line 3, an overrecovery
2		of \$5,204,837.
3		
4	Q.	Have you provided a schedule showing the calculation of the End-of-
5		Period true- up?
6	Α.	Yes, Appendix II, page 4, entitled "Calculation of Final True-up Amount",
7		shows the calculation of the CCR End-of period true-up for the nine-month
8		period April 1998 through December 1998. The End of-Period true-up shown
9		on line 17 plus line 18 is an overrecovery of \$70,611,128,
10		
11	Q.	is this true-up calculation consistent with the true-up methodology used
12		for the other cost recovery clauses?
13	Α.	Yes it is. The calculation of the true-up amount follows the procedures
14		established by this Commission as set forth on Commission Schedule A-2
15		"Calculation of True-Up and Interest Provision" for the Fuel Cost Recovery
16		Clause.
17		
18	Q.	Have you provided a schedule showing the variances between actuals
19		and estimated/actuals?
20	Α.	Yes. Appendix II, page 5, entitled "Calculation of Final True-up Variances".
21		shows the actual capacity charges and applicable revenues compared to the
<u>22</u>		estimated/actuals for the period April 1998 through December 1998.
23		

Q. What was the variance in net capacity charges?

A. As shown on line 7, actual net capacity charges on a Total Company basis
were \$2.1 million higher than the estimated/actual projection. This variance
was primarily due to lower than expected revenues from capacity sales, offset
by lower than expected purchased power capacity payments to noncogenerators and cogenerators.

7

8 Revenues from capacity sales were lower than projected due to milder 9 weather conditions than had been experienced in the earlier part of the 10 period. Capacity payments to non-cogenerators were lower than expected as 11 a result of lower than projected plant investment. Payments to cogenerators 12 were lower than projected since Cedar Bay capacity payments were less than 13 estimated. Additionally, Bio-Energy did not qualify for a capacity payment as 14 expected during the period.

15

16 Q. What was the variance in Capacity Cost Recovery revenues?

A. As shown on line 12, actual Capacity Cost Recovery revenues, net of
 revenue taxes, were \$7.3 million higher than the estimated/actual projection.
 This increase was primarily due to higher jurisdictional kWh sales than
 projected. Jurisdictional sales were 2.9% higher than the estimated/actual
 projection.

22

23 Q. Does this conclude your testimony?

178

1 A. Yes, it does.

.

.

.

l		BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
2		FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT COMPANY
3		TESTIMONY OF KOREL M. DUBIN
4		DOCKET NO. 990001-EI
5		October 1, 1999
6		
7	Q.	Please state your name and address.
9	Α.	My name is Korel M. Dubin and my business address is 9250 West
9		Flagler Street, Miami, Florida 33174.
10		
11	Q.	By whom are you employed and in what capacity?
12	Α.	I am employed by Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) as Principal
13		Rate Analyst In the Rates and Tariff Administration Department.
14		
15	Q.	Have you previously testified in this docket?
16	Α.	Yes, I have.
17		
18	a.	What is the purpose of your testimony?
19	A.	The purpose of my testimony is to present for Commission review and
20		approval the fuel factors and the capacity payment factors for the
21		Company's rate schedules for the period January 2000 through
22		December 2000. The calculation of the fuel factors is based on
23		projected fuel cost, using the "high band" forecast as described in the
24		testimony of Rene Silva, and operational data as set forth in

-

Commission Schedules E1 through E10, H1 and other exhibits filed
 in this proceeding and data previously approved by the Commission.
 I am also providing projections of avoided energy costs for
 purchases from small power producers and cogenerators and an
 updated ten year projection of Florida Power & Light Company's
 annual generation mix and fuel prices.

180

2

In addition, my testimony presents the schedules necessary to support the calculation of the Estimated/Actual True-up amounts for the Fuel Cost Recovery Clause (FCR) and the Capacity Cost Recovery Clause (CCR) for the period January 1999 through December 1999.

13

14 Q. Have you prepared or caused to be prepared under your
15 direction, supervision or control an exhibit in this proceeding?
16 A. Yes, I have. It consists of various schedules included in Appendices
17 II and III. Appendix II contains the FCR related schedules and
18 Appendix III contains the CCR related schedules.

19

FCR Schedules A-1 through A-13 for January 1999 through August
 1999 have been filed monthly with the Commission, are served on all
 parties and are incorporated herein by reference.

- 23
- 24 Q. What is the source of the data that you will present by way of

1 testimony or exhibits in this proceeding? $\mathbf{2}$ A. Unless otherwise indicated, the actual data is taken from the books. З and records of FPL. The books and records are kept in the regular. 4 course of our business in accordance with generally accepted 5 accounting principles and practices and provisions of the Uniform 5 System of Accounts as prescribed by this Commission. 7 8 FUEL COST RECOVERY CLAUSE Э. Q. What is the proposed levelized fuel factor for which the 1O. 11 Company requests approval? 12 A. 1.894¢ per kWh. Schedule El, Page 3 of Appendix II shows the calculation of this twelve-month levelized fuel factor. Schedule E2, 1.5 14Pages 10 and 11 of Appendix II Indicates the monthly fuel factors for 15 January 2000 through December 2000 and also the twelve-month levelized fuel factor for the period. 15 17 18 Q. Has the Company developed a twelve-month levelized fuel factor 19 for its Time of Use rates? Yes. Schedule E1-D, Page 8 of Appendix II, provides a twelve-month-20 Α. 21 levelized fuel factor of 2.069¢ per kWh on-peak and 1.817¢ per kWh off-peak for our Time of Use rate schedules. 22 23 24 Q, Were these calculations made in accordance with the

3

- 1 procedures previously approved in this Docket?
- 2 A. Yes, they were.
- 3

Q. What adjustments are included in the calculation of the twelve month levelized fuel factor shown on Schedule E1, Page 3 of
 Appendix II?

7 Α. As shown on line 29 of Schedule E1, Page 3 of Appendix II, the 5 estimated/actual fuel cost overrecovery for the January 1999 through 9 December 1999 period amounts to \$8,846,485. This 10 estimated/actual overrecovery for the January 1999 through December 1999 period plus the final overrecovery of \$33,531,098 for 12 the April 1998 through December 1998 period results in a total 12overrecovery of \$42.377,583. This amount divided by the projected 13 retail sales of 85,722,255 MWH for January 2000 through December. 14 15 2000 results in a decrease of 0.0494¢ per kWh before applicable. 16 revenue taxes. In his testimony for the Generating Performance 17 Incentive Factor, FPL Witness R. Silva calculated a reward of \$11,367,066 for the period ending December 1998 which is being 18 19 applied to the January 2000 through December 2000 period. This \$11,367,066 divided by the projected retail sales of 85,722,255 MWH. 20 21 during the projected period results in an increase of 0.0133¢ per-22 kWh, as shown on line 33 of Schedule E1, Page 3 of Appendix II.

23

24 Q. Please explain the calculation of the FCR Estimated/Actual True-

up amount you are requesting this Commission to approve.

 $\mathbf{2}$ А. Schedule E1-B, Page 5 of Appendix II shows the calculation of the FCR Estimated/Actual True-up amount. The calculation of the 3 $\mathbf{4}$ estimated/actual true-up amount for the period January 1999 through December 1999 is an overrecovery, including interest, of \$6,846,465 5 (Column10, lines C7 plus C8). This amount, when combined with the 6 Final True-up overrecovery of \$33,531,098 (Column 10, line C9a) 7 deferred from the period April 1998 through December 1998. B. presented in my Final True-up testimony filed on April 1, 1999, results. 9 in the End of Pariod overrecovery of \$42,377,583 (Column 10, line) 10 11 C11).

12

This schedule also provides a summary of the Fuel and Net Power
Transactions (lines A1 through A7), kWh Sales (lines B1 through B3),
Jurisdictional Fuel Revenues (line C1 through C3), the True-up and
Interest Provision for this period (lines C4 through C10), and the End
of Period True-up amount (line C11).

16

The data for January 1999 through August 1999, columns (1) through
(8) reflects the actual results of operations and the data for
September 1999 through December 1999, columns (9) through (12),
are based on updated estimates.

23

24 The variance calculation of the Estimated/Actual data compared to

184

the original projections for the January 1999 through December 1999
 period is provided in Schedule E1-B-1, Page 6 of Appendix II.

З

As shown on line A5, the variance in Total Fuel Costs and Net Power 4 Transactions is \$2.2 million or a 0.1% increase from original 5 projections. This variance is mainly due to a \$52 million increase in 6 the Fuel Cost of System Net Generation and a \$7.2 million increase. 7. in the Fuel Cost of Purchased Power. These amounts are Б significantly offset by a \$34 million decrease in Energy Payments to 9 Qualifying Facilities and a \$23 million decrease in the Energy Cost of 10 Economy Purchases. 11

12

The increase in the Fuel Cost of System Net Generation is primarily. 13 14 due to higher than projected costs of heavy oil and natural gas. The decrease in Energy Payments to Qualifying Facilities is primarily due 15 16 to less than expected QF purchases for the period. The decrease in the Energy Cost of Economy Purchases is primarily due to less 17purchases through August 1999 as the result of limited availability of 18 low cost energy, in addition to lower estimated purchases for the 19 remainder of 1999. 20

22

In addition to the variances cited above, FPL has included
approximately \$5.0 million for Cedar Bay in the estimated/actual true
up amount (see tine A6f). This is as a result of a Court interpretation

б

e.

of a contract dispute with Cedar Bay regarding the pricing of energy 1 provided by Cedar Bay to FPL over the past few years. The amount 2 the Court directed FPL to pay includes interest on the difference in 3 the price FPL paid and the price it should have paid pursuant to the 4 Court decision. 5 Б. The true-up calculations follow the procedures established by this $\mathbf{7}$ Commission as set forth on Commission Schedule A2 "Calculation" 8. of True-Up and Interest Provision" filed monthly with the Commission. 9 10 **Q**. is FPL proposing to include any additional costs in the 11 calculation of the cost recovery factors? 12 Yes. FPL requests that it be allowed to recover the cost of the nuclear. Α. 13 fuel "last core", as described in the testimony of R. L. Wade. Under 14 FPL's current cost recovery, when each nuclear unit ceases 15 operation, a substantial portion of the cost of fuel will not have been 16 Included in the fuel cost recovery calculation. The cost of the 17 unutilized fuel would have to be added to the normal costs for the last 16 period of operations in order to ensure amortization and recovery of 19 the total costs for the last core. 20 21 Customers to date have not contributed to the recovery of the cost of 22fuel that would be remaining at the end of each unit's operations. If 23 nat addressed now, only future customers (those receiving service) 24

during the last cycle of operations) will contribute to the costs related
 to the last core. For these reasons, FPL believes that it is appropriate
 to bring this issue forward for Commission consideration and
 approval.

5

FPL proposes to recover the approximate \$77 million last core G amount eventy over the remaining months of life for each plant, i.e. 2 until March 2016 for St. Lucie 1, April 2023 for St. Lucie 2, July 2012 8 for Turkey Point 3, and April 2013 for Turkey Point 4. This would \mathbf{S} result in approximately \$4.9 million of amortization in the January 10 2000 through December 2000 period. This approach, on a going 11 forward basis, will appropriately match the total costs of fuel to the 12 customers receiving service related to those costs. 13

- 14
- 15

16

CAPACITY PAYMENT RECOVERY CLAUSE

17

18 Q. Please describe Page 3 of Appendix III.

A. Page 3 of Appendix III provides a summary of the requested capacity
 payments for the projected period of January 2000 through
 December 2000. Total recoverable capacity payments amount to
 \$375,954,641 (line 12) and include payments of \$209,971,047 to
 non-cogenerators (line1), payments of \$331,361,562 to cogenerators
 (line 2), \$3,467,177 of Mission Settlement payments (line 3) and

\$4,700,000 relating to the St. John's River Power Park (SJRPP) 1 Energy Suspension Accrual (line 4a). This amount is offset by 2 revenues from capacity sales of \$25,602,455 (line 4), \$1,526,951 of з. return requirements on Energy Suspension payments (line 4b) and 4 \$56,945,592 of jurisdictional capacity related payments included in 5 base rates (line 8) less a net overrecovery of \$84,268,889 (line 9). 6 The net overrecovery of \$84,268,889 includes the final overrecovery. 7 of \$5,204,837 for the April 1998 through December 1998 period plus 8 the estimated/actual overrecovery of \$79,064,052 for the January 9 1999 through December 1999 period. 10

187

11

12 Q. Please describe Page 4 of Appendix III.

A. Page 4 of Appendix III calculates the allocation factors for demand
 and energy at generation. The demand allocation factors are
 calculated by determining the percentage each rate class contributes
 to the monthly system peaks. The energy allocators are calculated
 by determining the percentage each rate contributes to total kWh
 sales, as adjusted for losses, for each rate class.

19

20 Q. Please describe Page 5 of Appendix III.

A. Page 5 of Appendix III presents the calculation of the proposed
 Capacity Payment Recovery Clause (CCR) factors by rate class.

- 23
- 24 Q. Please explain the calculation of the CCR Estimated/Actual True-

1 up amount you are requesting this Commission to approve. $\mathbf{2}$ Α. The Estimated/Actual True-up for the period January 1999 through December 1999 is an overrecovery, Including Interest, of 3 $\mathbf{4}$ \$79,064,052 (Appendix III, page 7, lines 17 plus 18). Appendix III, 5 pages 6-7 shows the calculation supporting the CCR 6 Estimated/Actual True-up amount. $\mathbf{7}$ Q. is this true-up calculation consistent with the true-up 8 methodology used for the other cost recovery clauses? 9 Α. 10 Yes it is. The calculation of the true-up amount follows the procedures. 1 established by this Commission as set forth on Commission. $\mathbf{12}$ Schedule A2 "Calculation of True-Up and Interest Provision" for the 13 Fuel Cost Recovery clause. 1415 Q. Please explain the calculation of the Interest Provision. 16 Α. Appendix III, pages 8-9 show the calculation of the interest provision. 17and follows the same methodology used in calculating the interest. 18 provision for the other cost recovery clauses, as previously approved. 19 by this Commission. 20 The Interest provision is the result of multiplying the monthly average 21 22true-up amount (line 4) times the monthly average interest rate (line i 9). The average interest rate for the months reflecting actual data is 23

24 developed using the 30 day commercial paper rate as published in

the Wall Street Journal on the first business day of the current and
subsequent months. The average interest rate for the projected
months is the actual rate as of the first business day in September
1999.

Q. Have you provided a schedule showing the variances between
 the Estimated/Actuals and the Original Projections?

A. Yes. Appendix III, page 10, shows the Estimated/Actual capacity
 charges and applicable revenues compared to the original
 projections for the January 1999 through December 1999 period.

10

11 Q. What is the variance related to capacity charges?

As shown in Appendix III, page 10, line 7, the variance related to 12 Α. capacity charges is a \$68 million decrease. The primary reason for 13 the variance is a \$58 million increase in revenues from capacity 14 sales. This increase in revenues from capacity sales is primarily due. 15 to increased Opportunity Sales as a result of FPL's diligent efforts to 1.E market power not needed by FPL's retail customers. 100% of the 17 profit from these sales is credited to FPL's retail customers. The 18 variance is also due to a \$11 million decrease in payments to non-19 cogenerators and a \$12 million decrease in payments to 20cogenerators. The decrease in payments to non-cogenerators. 21represents Southern Company's credit adjustment in July 1999 and 22capacity rates for UPS purchases being lower than expected. The 23 decrease in payments to cogenerators is primarily due to capacity 24

payments to Florida Crushed Stone, Bloenergy and Broward South
 being less than projected as the result of reduced capacity factors.

З

In addition to the variances cited above, FPL has included $\mathbf{4}$ 5 approximately \$13 million for Cedar Bay in the estimated/actual true 6 up amount (see line 4c). This is as a result of a Court interpretation. 7 of a contract dispute with Cedar Bay regarding the pricing of capacity. based on the dispatch of the Cedar Bay facility over the past few 8 years. The amount the Court directed FPL to pay includes interest. 9 10 on the difference between the price FPL paid and the price it should. 11 have paid pursuant to the Court decision.

12 Q. What is the variance in Capacity Cost Recovery revenues?

A. As shown on line 12, Capacity Cost Recovery revenues, net of
 revenue taxes, are \$8.5 million higher than originally projected.

15 Q. What effective date is the Company requesting for the new16 factors?

A. The Company is requesting that the new FCR and CCR factors
 become effective with customer bills for January 2000 through
 December 2000. This will provide for 12 months of billing on the FCR
 and CCR factors for all our customers.

Q. What will be the charge for a Residential customer using 1,000
 kWh effective January 2000?

A. The total residential bill, excluding taxes and franchise fees, for 1,000
 kWh will be \$69.78. The base bill for 1,000 residential kWh is

\$43.26, the fuel cost recovery charge from Schedule E1-E, Page 9 of
 Appendix II for a residential customer is \$18.99, the Conservation
 charge is \$1.89, the Capacity Cost Recovery charge is \$4.77, the
 Environmental Cost Recovery charge is \$.16 and the Gross Receipts
 Tax is \$.71, A Residential Bill Comparison (1,000 kWh) is presented
 in Schedule E10, Page 65 of Appendix II.

- 7
- 8 Q. Does this conclude your testimony.
- 9 A. Yes, it does.

MR. CHILDS: And mark the documents that she is 2 sponsoring for identification as Exhibit 18. CHAIRMAN DEASCN: They will be so identified. З BY MR. CHILDS (Contanuing): 4 Ms. Dubin, would you summarize your testimony 5 Ô. as it relates to issues that you believe remain í: 7 ollstanding? Yes, I will. My preti ed testimony in this 3 Ä, docket presents, for the Corrission review and approva , 9 the fuel cost recovery factors and the casadity cost 1.0recovery factors for the company's rate schedule for the 11 period January through December 2000. Additionally, my 12 test mony addresses FFL's request to recover the cost of 13 the nuclear last core which is included in the preheating 14order as Issue 18A. 15FPL proposes to recover the approximate 77 16 million dollar last core fuel costs evenly over the 17 remaining type of each nuclear unit. This would result 1.8 in approximately 4.3 million dollars in January through 19 December 2000. This approach, on a going-forward basis, 20will appropriately match the total cost of fue to the 21 mistomore receiving service related to those costs. 22That concludes my summary. 23 COXMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Childs, I have a 24 25 cuestion. I have two pieces of testimony.

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

MR. CHILDS: Yeah, I think you do. I think we 1 have all of the testimony and identified it. There 2 Э should be several sets, and they're all prefiled for 4 this witness. COMMISSIONER CLARK: Several sets. I have --5 MS. DUBIN: Commissioner, 1 believe one to the ε 7 true up filing. COVMISSIONER CLARK: I'm sourry? 3 MR. DUBIN: I believe one is the true-up 3 ÷flang. 10 11 COMMISSIONER CLARK: It is, but I'm just -were they both inserted in the record? 12NR. CHILDS: No, they weren't. 12COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay. <u>_4</u> MR. CHILDS: Thank you though. 1.5 1.6 CHAIRMAN DEASCN: It is your intention to have -- I have testimony dated April 1, and I have 17 testimony dated October 1. 1.8MR. CHILDS: Right. 10 CHAIRMAN DEAGON: And it is your intent to have 20 21both sets of testimony? XR. CEILDS: I trink I teep to have both sets 22 23 of testimony inserted, yes. CHAIRMAN DEASON: Okay, We'll clarify that on 2425the record that both sets of your Lealinony are

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

being luserted mere. 2 MR. CHILDS: Well --Okay. З CHAIRMAN DEASCN: Whatever you wish, Mr. Childs. 4 MR. CHILDS: Well, thus is the testimony that .) related to the issue that remained outstanding, and 6 7 I was simply going to try to identify the other one ë and have that go in too, but this was the only one Ģ where I think she is going to be summarizing it as to an outstanding issue. The other one is dated 10 April 1, 1999. 11 BY MR. CHILDS (Continuing): 12^{-1} Ta that right, Ms. Dubin? 13 \mathcal{Q} Yes, it is. 14 А MR. CHILDE: Yes. 5 CHAIRMAN DEASON: And you want that inserted in 17 the record as well? 3.8MR. CHILDS: I do, yes. CHAIRMAN DEASON: Okay, Very well. And the <u>±</u>9 exhibit is attached to the October testimony, and 20there is -- That was identified as Exhibit 19. Do 21 yes also wish to have the exhibit attached to the $2\overline{2}$ April 1 testimony? 2.3 XR. CHILDS: Yes. 24 CHAIRMAN DEAGON ... That will be identified as 25

1 Exhibit 20. 2 BY MR. CHILDB (Continuind): З Is that it? Q Yes. i. is. A. 4 CHAIRMAN DWASON: Okey. The witness is now 5 ε tendered for cross? 77 MR. CHTLD3: Yes, she is. g CRAIRMAN DEASON: Okey. Mr. Burgess. 9 (MR. BURGESS SHAKES HEAD NEGATIVELY) 10 CHAIRMAN DEASON: Staff. NR. KEAPTNG: Are we starting with staff on 11 12 ordas? CHAIRMAN DEASON: None of the other parties 13 14 have questions. MR, KEATING: Ckay, 1'm sorry. 15 CROSS EXAMINATION 16 17 BY MR. KEATING: 18 \mathbf{C} Ms. Dubin, is it correct that the last core of nuclear fuel relates to the unburned fuel remaining in 19 fuel assemblies at the time the nuclear unit ceases. 2021operation? A Yes, it is. 22 - Okayı - And is it correct that in 1998 the Q I 2.3Commission authorized Florida Fower & Light to record an 24angual 30 mil ion <u>dollars in nuclear amortization</u> 25

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

beginning January 1st, 1936?

A Thelieve that's correct, But T was not -- did.
B not have a role in that docket.

XB. CHILDS: I'm sorry, T'm having difficulty hearing you. It may be just my ears, but 7 can't hear all of your question. Fardon ma.

MR. KEATING: I'J. try to speak more loadly into the mike.

BY MR. KEATING (Continuing):

Б

윤

9

ę,

22

Q The previous quosilor was: Is it correct that
 in 1996 the Commission authorized Florida Power & Light
 to record an annual 30 million dollars in nuclear
 amortization beginning January 1st, 1998?

14 A And I believe my reasonale was I did not have a
13 role in that docket, but I believe that is correct.

Q Okay, And is it also correct that in that this year the Corrission approved a Sticulation between Floride Power & Tight, the Office of Public Coursel, FTPUG, and the Coalition for Equitable Rates that herminated the authorized 30 million dollars in Atomat nuclear amortization?

A Yes, I believe that's correct too.

Q Okay. Subject to check, would you agree that
the accumulated nuclear amortization at the sime of
termination was approximately <u>98.8 million dollars?</u>

1 Λ_{-} Subject to check, yes, Okay. And subject to check, would you agree 2 С. that the Commission's 1996 proch authorizing Florida З Power & Light to record 30 million do tars annually to nuclear anomulzation, did that order state the specific account to which accumulated nuclear amontization remains ú subject to determination by the Commission? 7 Yeah, subject to check. And, agair, I was not 3 Ä. 3 part of that pocket. ± 0 T understand. What account does Florida Power \odot a hight record the cost of anchest fuch assemblies under? 11 I believe it's Accourt 120. But, Mr. Cochran, 12 Ð. Tim a rate analyst: I'm not an accountant, so I'm not 111 14exactly sure. To you know what that account includes? 1. 5 C. <u>1</u>6 The cost of fuel. A. Couldn't the 2018 will jon dollars that's been 17 С. accumulated in the nuclear amortization be used in offset 15 the 4.9 million dollars of amortization expense that 1920 Florida Power & Light is requesting for the January to Ζ÷ December 2000 period? 22A. Maybe you could, but the reason why we're tere. 23 today is because Florida Power & Fight be leves that this te un appropriate fuel adjustment item. Mr. Made had 2425<u>alked a little bit about, for example, the task bottoms,</u>

1	and I think that the fuel cost associated with last core		
2	is very similar to that. In the tank bottoms, it's oil,		
3	but it's a situation where you have oil that is below the		
4	suction line of a tank, say, and you can't get to that		
5	oil to use it. It becomes very dirty, sludgey, and it's		
б	not burnable, but it is necessary for the operation of		
7	the units to dave that oil there. And since 1983, that		
8	has been determined to be a fuel cost recovery item and		
9	included as a tuel expense in the fuel clause, and we		
10	would contend that last core is very similar. Of course		
11	it's nuclear fuel, but it's fuel that is necessary for		
12	the operation of the costs. It's not burned, out since		
13	it is necessary for the operation of the units, it should		
<u>_</u> 4	be included as a fuel expense.		
15	Q — If the actual cost of the last come is lower		
16	than Florida Fower & Light's current calimate, will the		
17	lest core have been would the cost of the lest core		
19	have been over recovered?		
19	A lim sorry. I dion't hear the last part of your		
20	question.		
21	\mathbb{Q} . If the actual pure of the last core is lower		
22	than what Elorida Fower & Light das projected or		
zэ	estimated it to be, will the last core coats rawe been		
24	over recovered?		

25 A Just like any other fuel excense that's

projected, you have an over- and under-recovery
 aituation, yes, which would be frued up.

3 Q New would that be -- how would list -- Sirike 4 that.

5 If there's a salvage value on the last core, 6 will the last core costs have been over recovered?

A Yes, but if there would be a salvage value,
8 that would be taken into account with the estimate of the
9 last core, similar to the way we do tank boltons right
10 now. When there isn't salwage value, it's credited back
11 to the fuel clause.

12 Q So if an over recovery occurs, how would 13 Florida Fower & Light credit the over recovery to its 14 costomers?

A If an over recovery occurs, it would be bacoled by just like an over recovery to fuel adjustment. It would be included in the true-up calculation and included in be included in the true-up calculation and included in the -- with interest and included in the mext fuel adjustment factors to the customers.

20 Q What assumence do Florida Power & Light 21 ratepayers have that they will receive the benefit of any 22 such over medovery if, at the time the nucleur units sout 23 down, electric generation has been deregulated and it is 24 found that the actual cost of the last core is less than 25 what Florida Power,& Light projected?

If deregulation occurs; is that your question? Ρ. 2 If electric generation is deregulated. Q_{-} I guoss it would be the same as in the 3 A. situation where you have an over and under recovery in time adjustment; it would be handled the same way. 5 Could you explain your answer? į۶, Ο. You said when $\to -$ 7. 62 8 C. The question was: What assurance do the ratepayers have that they'll receive the benefit of any 9 such over recovery if, at the time the unit is shut down, 10 electric generation has been deregulated? I believe you 11 said it would be treated the same way as an over recovery 12 13; in the fuel clause? : 4**i** Yes. I guess at the same time you may have an A. Г., over/under recovery in fuel, but it would be fandled the same way, I would think. 16 17 But if electric generation was deregulated, Q., would there still be a fuel clause? 18 No, but I guess my answer went to --- at the 19 $T_{\rm e}$ same time, i mean you'd have Lo -- ynd'd stop a fuel 20 21 clause, you probably wouldn't be even at that point. 22 cither, so 23 But I think we've heard testimony that the cost Q. of the last core would not be known until the units are 24 shut down. 2.5

A portion of it, year A is it correct that the anartization of the last Q. Z core should have ideally begun at the time that each ÷. runlear unit became operational? 4 I'm not sure that all the factors were known. 5 A I belreve Mr. Wade had talked a little bit about that, \subseteq but perhaps, and it certainly makes sense to begin 7 8 recovery now mether than waiting. Ο. But it would have been ideal to have it begin 3 10'when each unit became operational? T quess in hindsight, yes. 11 \mathbf{N} If the Amoriization had begun at that time, how 12 Q., much of the currently projected costs would have been 13 14 "ecovered to date? I den't know. I think it depends on various. 15 A. factors of actually when that would have started. <u>16</u> Is it correct that this under recovered. 17 C. amount -- this under-secondred amount would relate to a 18 historical deficiency in the amortization? 13 D'm sonsyl i didn't hear your question. A. 20Is it correct that this amount relates to a Q., 21 historics! deficiency in the emortization? 22A historical deficiency in the amortization? 23 A. T'm sorry. Could you claborate on that? I don't 24understa<u>nd.</u> 25
Let me change historical deficiency to cass, 1 Q. 2 failure to adequately recover. A. The fuel cost? Is this what we're talking ß Ę, about? Okay, there is a past deficiency, and then some amount qoing forward. Yes. ð. COMMISSIONER LACCES: That's, that's -- as ĉ, understood it, at the beginning of the plant life, you bought a whole set of fuel, and the last core. 8 was a past of that. So wrat's going to happen is in 9 later refuelings, you're going to buy an amount that ίŪ]] should be just -- your need less the final core; is that correct? Or you're projecting what your fpet 12 need world be less the final, the last core? 13 MS. DUBIN: Projecting what the fiel need is 14 and the fuel price also. 15 COYMISSIONER JACOBS: Okav. But you're never 16 1.75going to repurchase fue that would cause you to 18° replenish to the last core, correct? 13; MS. DUBIN: I'm sorry. I'm never going to 20repurchase? COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Subsequent to the ---21 subsequent, you're never going to replanish that 22 part of the fuel that's making up your last core, 23 are you, or are you always replecishing that? $\mathbb{Z}4$ MS. DUPIN: You're always buying fuel for the 25

202

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

And future rategayers would have the burden of \mathbf{O}^{-1} 2 making up the failure in the cast to recover those costs? 3 Well, that's what we're trying to avoid so that A all ... the customers during the fast cycle of operation are not ploking up the total bill on this. 5 6 О. If your request to recover the last core of 7 nuclear fuel is approved, will Florids Power's Light. record a reserve on its books for the lest core? З 9 I'm not avre. A. - Cl CHAIRMAN DEASON: The answer was you're not ۲ : stre? MS. DUBIN: I'm sorry, Can you repeat the 12 10 question one more time? BY MR. KEATING (Continuing): 11 Mes. If Florida Power & Light's request to 10 C recover the last core of nuclear fuel is approved, will 16 17 you record a reserve or your books for the last cure of 18 nuclear fuel? T'm appry. I believe it's yes, if this is the P. 1.920 correct -- the accounting to ke have told me that is 25would be included in Account 228.4, in accumulated 22miscellaneous operating provision. That would be the appropriate account to use. 23 Q How does Florida Power & Light receive 2425Liansmission revenues received from nonseparated, sorthym

wholesale economy emergy sales not made through the
 broker network?

A They're included in the dapacity cost recovery.
 4 clause.

Q Why does Florida Power & Light credit those
6 revenues through the capacity clause as opposed to the
7 fuel clause?

A The transmission revenues follow the clause - 9 the cost where the other costs qc, and recoveries through
 10 the capacity clause.

11 Q And you said where the other costs go. What 32 did you mean by that?

A For example, the transmission associated with Schedule C are included in the fiel adjustment clause, and so that these sales go through the fuel adjustment for clause, and the transmission revenues go to the same clause.

16 Q And how does Florida Power & Light Local 19 generation-related gains from those same type of sales, 20 those nonseparated, nonfirm wholesale sales not made 21 through the broker network?

22 A They're included in the depadity revenues that
 23 are flowed back to customers through the depadity cost
 24 recovery clause.

25

<u>ý – Under what acheoules does Florids Power & Light</u>

nake short-term nonfirm Wholessie sales over the broker's 2 ъ The only schedule we use for the broker are 3 Scheoule C. \mathbf{Q}^{-1} - Gkay. And under what schedules can Florida Л. Power & Light make those sales off the broker? Э. We classify them as opportunity sales, and they € B. also car include sales for emergency power. Okav. Can Florida Power & Fight make Schedule Э. ē C sales off the broker as well? 9 10 No, they're only included of the broker system. \mathbf{R}^{-} COMMISSIONER CLARK: 1'm spory. You say -- 15 11 you do the broker system you do schedule C; is that 12 13 right? 14MS. DUBIN: Yes. 10 COMMISSIONER CLARK: And if you do off-system 10 sales or opportunity sales, as you call them, what 17 schedule do you use? MS. DUBIN: We do U them opportunity sales or 1829 Schedule CS, or sometimes using emergency cower. COMMISSIONER CLARK: Or sometimes using what? 20MS. DHEIN: Emergency, which would be like, I 21 believe, a Schedule A or B. 22 COMMISSIONER CLARK: But they have specific 23 pates in your tariff that you use? 24MS, DÜBIN: Mes. 25

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

BY MR. KLATING (Continuing):

4

5

6

7

8

25

2 - Q - Cap Flowida Power & Light make Schedule X sales 3 olf the broker?

XR. CRITES: Excuse me. I'm not sure but this relates to any testimony of this writness, and I don't think it does, and I would object.

CHATRMAN DFASON: There's a cossicle objection that is expeeds the scope of the prefiled testimony.

MR. KEATING: And I think I would agree to an 9 10 extent that this goes beyond some of what Ms. Dubin 1. has filed prefiled testimony on, but Florida Power a 12Light has taken positions on tress issues. These 1.3 questions don't go outside the score of what we 1.4discussed in Ms. Bubin's deposition. We feel that 1.5un these issues in particular -- these are Issues 9 1.6and 10, and 1 do have questions for Ms. Dubin on 27 Tasue 11 as well -- that what we'd like to see is a 18 consistent treatment among the utilities as recards. 2.9 to these four 'ssues; and we think that, in order 20for you to make that decision, that it would be best 21 to have information from all the utilities to understand how they currently theat these revenues 22 23 and gains and what impact a possible change would 2.4nave on them.

CHAIRMAN DEASON: Do you still object,

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

Mr. Childs?

1

2 MR, CHILDS: I think sol. I mean the wirress Ĵ doesn't discuss it. We show't state a conttion, and we may, in fact, pursue through droas examination of 4 testimony, but I don't think it's appropriate to 5 inquire at this point. 6 7 CHAIRMAN DEASON: Okay. I'm sustaining the 0 objection. You need to move forward to something 9 else. 10 MR. KEATING: Commissioner Deason, tf 1 could add one more point. Τï CHAIRMAN DEASON: Surely: 1.2MR. KEAPING: Ms. Dubin's testimony -- Ms. 12 Dubin does have specific testimony regarding the 14 generic fuel issues in this docket, and those 1.5 ± 6 numbers are affected by the treatment of these 17 revenues and gains. In order -- it scens like in 18 order to come to those numbers she has to have 19 information on how these -- it seems like she cas to have some information on how these are treated. 20CHAIRMAN DEASON: I think it's beyond the scope 21 22of her testimony to calculate these numbers as Lo input from other sources, and you need to pursue 23 that with the other sources. Nove on. 2425BY MR. KEAFING (Continuing):

Ms. Subir, under the Commission's current О. procedures for this cocket, is it correct that the 2 Commission establishes cost recovery factors on an annual 3 calendar year casis? 4 a. Yes. э, When must these factors be established in order 6 Q. 7 for Florida Power & Fight to apply the new factor to £ bills for the following calendar year? We finish up the numbers in September for ŋ, Æ filing October 1. ٦ 🗘 1. Okay. And when must the Cormission establish a \mathcal{Q} . factor so that Florida Power & Taight has time to 12 1.3implement it for the following detender year? 14PPI believes the current schedule is adocuate. A. "m still not sure that you've answered my $\left[0, 0 \right]$ C I $1 \pm$ question. - :/ E'm sonryt A. $\cdot 8$ When must the Commission establish a factor in C. order for Florida Power & Light to have time to 1.9 acequately put that factor in place for the following 20 21 calendar year, to apply if to the appropriate billing. 27 cycles? 23 A Billing needs probably 30 days. 24 Okay. So roughly at the end of November, by Ω_{-} 2.5the end of November?

A Yes,

2 Okay. And under the Commission's current Ç. 3 procedure for this docket, is it correct that F orida Power & Light files its estimated true-up amounts for the 4 current year and its projected true-up amounts for the ā following year in October of the current calendar year? Ś, 7 A. Yes. 8 Q Okay. Did Florida Power & Fight have any ų, difficulty making a timely filing this year? 1.0 \mathbf{E} We did have a bit because of the hurridance. ι. Hunricane Itere. 12 If Florida Power & Light were to file its 0 estimated and projected true-up amounts on October 1st 13 <u>14</u> and the Commission held a hearing and established factors. 15 based on those filings on November 30th, which T believe Ξŝ you said is the latest that we can do that in order for 17you to apply those in time, is it connect that the parties and the Commission would have 60 days basically 18 19 to analyze that information3 A. 20Yes. 21 Ο. And under the Commission's correct procedures in this docket, that would be the maximum amount of lime 22 for the Commission and parties to analyze these filings; 2.3is that correct? 24I'm sorry. Could you repeat the question? 25A

res. Under the Commission's current procedures C. 1 in this docket, 60 days would be the maximum amount of Ž time for the Commission and the parties to analyze 3 estimated and projected true-us amount filings, correct? 2 Yes, with the exception of the actual portion д л, 6 of it aince we file the A schedules every month. Okay. New does Florida Power & Light do about С. 5 proparing its projected line-up amounts? Its projected true-up amounts? 9 Λ 10 Э. Yes. Trey're -- it's included with the projected 11 <u>74</u> Inputs are provided to our resource planning 12 tiling. – group, and it's included in the Power Sim model 13 (phonetics), so similar to the way that we do that 14 projections. 10 ī ie So on what information are these amounts based? \mathbf{O}^{-} A. I'm sorry, what amount: $^{\circ}8^{\circ}$ On what information are these shounds based? \mathbf{Q} - 3 Fuel prices, plant operations, rest mates, A. maintenance schedules, sales figures, inst about 20everything that can go into it. It simulates our system 21 22and includes puzchase power also. When is that information available? 2.3 \mathbf{C} 2.4It usually takes, ch, about eight weeks for us Λ 25to prepage that. So eight weeks prior to, say, mid

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

1 September of early September, So we're locking at 2 providing those projections somewhere, T celleve, in July. The projections that are filed ultimately in Ç. 4 5 October are --A The inputs to the computer system. 6 7 Ó. The inputs are available in July? 8 Right. Available to bir resource planning A. 3 group that run -- chat then runs the Power Sim 00(phonetros) mode to produce the required E schedules for the filings. 11 And you said it takes approximately eight weeks. 17 \bigcirc for that information to be developed for filling. Is that 13 to get it developed into testimony and to go through the 14 steps necessary? 15 Review process. 2.6 A. - 7 Review process? \mathbb{C}^{+} 1 8ļ A. Yes. Okay. Now coes F orida Power & Light do about $\sim q$ Q. oreparing its estimated true-up amount filing? 2ú 21Preparing the estimated true-up? Ā 27Q. Yea. The similar way. It's much conjunction with 23 A the projected filing. The forecasts are done cogether. 24 11's usually one full forecast 25

Ç. And what's -- what information is included in 1 the estimated true-up filing? Z The same as the projected, as well as -- it's 3 A. compined though with whatever actual data has occurred. 4 Q. Okay. And typically, is that eight nonths 5 worth of actual data if you were no tile in Ochsber). 6 7 Yes, 7 pelieve this line we filed columns A. through August. 8 ą Okay. And you said that it's roughly the same \overline{Q} . amount of time to develop that information and testimony 1 Ú as it is for the protection? 11 12 Well, they're done together. They're done E -13 together. Otherwise there is a disjoint in the forecast. It Florids Power & Light Word required to file 16 Ð. its estimated true-up arounts 90 days prior to a late 1.5 November hearing in this docket, that filing would be due 1.617 in late August, cornect? - 8 A ⊻es. 1 S C. Ckay. Bo if Floride Power & Light was required to file estimated amounts for the content year 30 days 20prior to hearing, it would not be able to include actual 21data for August in its filing, correct? 22That's correct. 23 A 24О. -Would it be able to include actual data for $Ju^{+}y?$ 25

The filing date would be when in August? \mathbf{A} Q. It would be in tate Areas... late August? Perhaps, because all the detail A. for the prior month is available of the 20th of the 4 subsequent nonth; so July's information, all the details 5 involved with it was available on the 20th, - \mathbf{b} So just 7 several days before then would we have it. So if the Commission were to require filing of 8 O_{1} 3 estimated true-up shounds for the current year 50 days orior to bearing rather that is early Colober as the 10current procedure provides, we would be losing one month ±1 worth of actual data? 12 we would be losing one month of actual date; 1 J A. 14 and also, with their prices, the closer they are to the 15 tape trey're going to use them, hopefully the better the 1.6estimates they are. 17 \bigcirc Would there be any other impacts on your - 8 cornerst year estimated true-mentifiling? $\cdot q$ You could carry a larger true-up amount to the A. following year because of it. 2021 С. Okav. 22 A. And with the fuel adjustment, that could be a significant amount of money. 23 24 MR. KEATING: T have no further guestions. CHAIRMAN DEASON: Conmissioners. 25

COMMISSIONER CLARK: I have a question. 1 When. Ż did you make a decision that you were going to 3 pursue the last core issue in this case? MS. DUBIN: I believe it was August or 4 5 September of this year. COMMISSIONER CLARK: And thet you proteeded to ú 1 gather data on the issue? 8 MS. DUBLN: We had been talking about it a little bit carlier than that; so we had been $\frac{3}{2}$ collecting data, yes. 10COMMISSIONER CLARK: 1 quess one of the things 11 that concerts me about the time frame for this is 12That when you have a new issue, that is 't routinely 13 considered in the fue apfustment? That time 14 frame -- the requirement that we make a decision 15 essentially at the hearing doesn't leave much time. 1.6to sort of -- for the Commission staff to consider 7 It of the Commissioners to consider it, and it. 18strikes me that there are probably - When you have 13 a new issue, it strikes me that they -- that at some 20point prior to gathering the data you know that you . 21are going to pursue that. Would it be possible to 2.2identify new issues in advance of the tiling? 23 MS. DURIN: I believe we could do that. 24 COMMISSIONLR CLARK: OKAY. 25

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

-	CHAIRMAN DZASON: Redirect.
2	MR. MewHIRTER: Mr. Chairman, can l ask her a
3	question on Issue 4? I know that I waived my
Ļ	opportunity when you wont by the first time, but T
Э	didn't realize that this was the wilcess to which
6	this question should be addressed.
;	CHAIRMAN DEASON: Please proceed.
3	CROSS LXAMINATION
3	BY MR. MOWHIRTER:
10	C - Ms. Dubin, as you have a copy of your Actedule
11	E-2 zvallable to you?
12	A = 1 don't, but I can get one very quickly.
13	(WITNESS REVIEWED DOCUMENTS)
14	A l've got it now.
13	\mathbb{Q} . Whis will be the first year coming up that we
_ t	will have an annualized fuel cost, will it not?
17	A Yes, it will.
16	Q And heretofore, the cost changed beginning in
19	Abril and then changed again in October, and to some
zc	degree, they tracked seasonal changes in cost. I've
Z 1	examined the Line 15 on your Exhibit 2.
22	A Yes.
23	Q And it appears that there's a pretty wide range
24	in your fuel cost from month to month. For instance, one
25	<u>fuel cost in July is 43.6% higher than it is in</u>

February. By the same token, it's 27.3% higher than it 2 is in December. What objection would your company have, if any, to having instead of one single fuel cost all 3 year long, have one cost for the months of May, June. 4 July and August, a four-month period, and another cost 5 δİ for the shoulder months? You would still recover your entire fuel costs, but it would give an incentive to 7 customers by pricing the electricity based upon the 8 actual cost incurred during that -- these periods? 9 The feedback that I have received have been 10A 11 'ust the opposite, that customers want to see more of a level charge throughout the year and don't want to see 12variations going up, especially in the summertime. 131.4 Are these residential customers, or are they 0 commercial and industrial customers? 10 A Some. Some residential; some others also. 16 You have for the residential customers a 17 \bigcirc buddet-oil ing process, do you not --18 19 A. Yes, we do. -- should they wish to have the same? 2.0C. And with respect to these other customers, their bill really 21changes by greater consumption in the summer, more so 22than by the differential in the fuel price, decan's it? 23 For residential customete? Yes. 24 a. Yeah. Would Florida Power & Light be 25

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

disadvantaged in any faction if it was able to cover all 1 of its custs using a differential fuel factor, one for 3 four months and one for eight norths? 3 A - 3 don't know that it would be dissovantaged, but T'm not sure that we would wark to do that either. 5 It's a more administrative -- more administratively 6 burdensome, and Tim not such if the customers actually 7 8 want that. - You wouldn't have to come beak for another 9 \mathbf{C}^{-} hearing? In would all be done at the same hearing, Aust 10 11 like Loday? 12Ъ I quess it could be. Yean. And that would save some of that 1.1 О. 1. administrative cost, wouldn't il? 15 Yes, it would. A 16MR. McMHIRTER: That's all the questions T : 7 have. CHAIRMAN DRASON: Redirect. 1.619 MR. CHIEDS: I have no redirect. 1'd lake to 20 move the exhibits into evidence. I think it's 19 21 and 20. CHAIRMAN DEASON: That's correct. Without 222.3 objection Exhibits 19 and 20 are sometted. MR. CHILDS: And I'd like to ask that Mitnesses 2**4** <u>Made and Dugin be excused.</u> 2.1

CHAIRMAN DEASON: They may be excused. 1. >MR. CHELDS: All right, З CHAIRMAN DEAGON: And we're going to Lake a recess, and we'll reconverse in 13 minutes. 4 5 (BRILF RECESS) 6 CHAIRMAN DEASON: Call the hearing back to Ÿ, crder. 8 MR. McGEE: Florida Power will call Kari 9 wieland. 10 11 12 Y. \mathcal{A}^{*} 13 1.415 Whereupon, ± 6 KARL F. NITIAND was called as a witness by F orida Power Corporation and, 171 atter being first only sworn, was examined and testified 1.3 as follows: 13 DIRECT EXAMINATION 20 BY MR. MCGEE: 21 22 Q Mr. Wieland, do you have before you a document. 23 captioned Docket Number 990001-E1 and identified as direct testimoty of Carl H, Wieland? 2425 $A \quad Yes, 1 do.$

Was thus document prepared by you for your О. 2 direct teatimony Loday? 3 À. Yes. And if you were asked -- well, strike that. Q Let me ask you: Are there any corrections or 9 additions that you need to make to that prepared 6 7 Lealimony? 8 A No. 9 \mathbb{Q}^{2} If I were to ask you the questions that are contained in that testimony, would your answers today be 10 11 the same? ± 2 A Yes, they would. MR. McGEE: Mr. Chalrman, we'd would ask that 13Mr. Wieland's direct testimony be inserted into the 1.4115 record as though read. CHAIRMAN DEASON: Without objection it stall be 1δ 27. so inserted. $^{\circ}$ 8 19 202122 23 242.5

			221
	ľ	FLORIDA POWER CORPORATION	}
		DOCKET NO. 990001-EP	
		Levelized Fuel and Capacity Cost Factors January through December 2000	
		DIRECT TESTIMONY OF KARL H. WIELAND	
1	a .	Please state your name and business address.	
2	А.	My name is Karl H. Wieland. My business address is Post Office Box	
3		14042, St. Petersburg, Florida 33733.	
4			
5	a .	By whom are you employed and in what capacity?	
6	Α.	i am employed by Florida Power Corporation as Manager of Financial	
7		Analysis.	
8			
9	a .	Have the duties and responsibilities of your position with the Company	
10		remained the same since you last testified in this proceeding?	
11	Α.	Yes.	
12			
13	۵.	What is the purpose of your testimony?	
14	Α.	The purpose of my testimony is to present for Commission approval	
15		the Company's levelized fuel and capacity cost factors for the period	
16		of January through December 2000. My tostimony also addresses	
17		three generic issues that have been raised by Staff.	

1	a .	Do you have an exhibit to your testimony?
2	A.	Yes. I have prepared an exhibit attached to my prepared testimony
3	ľ	consisting of Parts A through D and the Commission's minimum filing
4		requirements for these proceedings, Schedules E1 through E10 and H1,
5		which contain the Company's levelized fuel cost factors and the
6		supporting data. Parts A through C contain the assumptions which
7		support the Company's cost projections, Part D contains the
8	ŀ	Company's capacity cost recovery factors and supporting data.
9		
10		FUEL COST RECOVERY
11	Q.	Please describe the levelized fuel cost factors calculated by the
12		Company for the upcoming projection pariod.
13	A.	Schedule E1, page 1 of the "E" Schedules in my exhibit, shows the
14		calculation of the Company's basic fuel cost factor of 2.050 0/kWh
15		(before line loss adjustment). The basic factor consists of a fuel cost
16		for the projection period of 2.02417 ¢/kWh (adjusted for jurisdictional
17		losses), a GPIF reward of 0.00303 0/kWh, and an estimated prior
18		period true-up of 0.02126 ¢/kWh,
19		Utilizing this basic factor, Schedule E1-D shows the calculation
20		and supporting data for the Company's levelized fuel cost factors for
21		secondary, primary, and transmission metaring tariffs. To accomplish
22		this calculation, effective jurisdictional sales at the secondary lovel are
23		calculated by applying 1% and 2% metering reduction factors to
24		primary and transmission sales (forecasted at meter level). This is

22;

1		consistent with the methodology being used in the development of the
2		capacity cost recovery factors.
3		Schedule E1-E develops the TOU factors 1.262 On-peak and
4		0.885 Off-peak. The levelized fuel cost factors (by metering voltage)
\$		are then multiplied by the TOU factors, which results in the final fuel
6		factors to be applied to customer bills during the projection period.
7		The final fuel cost factor for residential service is 2.053 ¢/kWh.
8		
9	Q .	What is the change in the fuel factor from the current to the projected
10	-	period?
11	Α.	The average fuel factor increases from 1.893 0/kWh to 2.050 ¢/kWh,
12		an increase of 8.3%,
13		
14	Q .	Please explain the reasons for the Increase.
15	Α.	The increase is due to three primary factors. East the 1000 such that
16		mo noroase is due to priva primary lactors. First, the 1999 fuel factor
		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 C/kWh whereas the
17		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh,
17 18		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh, a net increase of 0.0410 ¢/kWh or 26% of the total. Second, the
17 18 19		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh, a net increase of 0.0410 ¢/kWh or 26% of the total. Second, the 1999 factor included a credit for gains on economy sales. For the year
17 18 19 20		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh, a net increase of 0.0410 ¢/kWh or 26% of the total. Second, the 1999 factor included a credit for gains on economy sales. For the year 2000, those gains are credited in the Capacity Cost Recovery Clause.
17 18 19 20 21		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh, a net increase of 0.0410 ¢/kWh or 26% of the total. Second, the 1999 factor included a credit for gains on economy sales. For the year 2000, those gains are credited in the Capacity Cost Recovery Clause. This change results in an apparent increase in the fuel factor and
17 18 19 20 21 22		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh, a net increase of 0.0410 ¢/kWh or 26% of the total. Second, the 1999 factor included a credit for gains on economy sales. For the year 2000, those gains are credited in the Capacity Cost Recovery Clause. This change results in an apparent increase in the fuel factor and explains approximately 11% of the increase. Third, and most
17 1 18 19 20 21 22 23		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh, a net increase of 0.0410 ¢/kWh or 26% of the total. Second, the 1999 factor included a credit for gains on economy sales. For the year 2000, those gains are credited in the Capacity Cost Recovery Clause. This change results in an apparent increase in the fuel factor and explains approximately 11% of the increase. Third, and most significant, is the increase in oil and gas prices from 1999 to 2000,
17 1 18 19 20 21 22 23 23 24		contained a net over-recovery credit of 0.0197 ¢/kWh whereas the factor for 2000 includes an under-recovery charge of 0.0213 ¢/kWh, a net increase of 0.0410 ¢/kWh or 26% of the total. Second, the 1999 factor included a credit for gains on economy sales. For the year 2000, those gains are credited in the Capacity Cost Recovery Clause. This change results in an apparent increase in the fuel factor and explains approximately 11% of the increase. Third, and most significant, is the increase in oil and gas prices from 1999 to 2000, combined with an increase in the consumption of those fuels because

- 3 -

of growth in energy consumption. Oil prices are 20% higher in 2000 than was estimated for 1999; gas prices are 8% higher.

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

1

2

Q. What is included in Schedule E1, line 4, "Adjustments to Fuel Cost"?
A. Line 4 shows the recovery of the costs associated with conversion of eloven combustion turbine units to burn natural gas instead of distillate oil and an annual payment to the Department of Energy for the decommissioning and decontamination of their enrichment facilities. Recovery of the conversion for the peaking units have already been approved by this Commission. The cost of peaker conversions included in line 4 is \$3,536,000, the payment to the DOE is \$1,516,000, for a total of \$5,052,000.

13

14 Q. What is included in Schedule E1, line 6, "Energy Cost of Purchased 15 Power"?

16 A. Line 6 includes energy costs for the purchase of 60 MWs from Tampa. 17. Electric Company and the purchase of 409 MWs under a Unit Power Sales (UPS) agreement with the Southern Company. The capacity 18 19 payments associated with the UPS contract are based on the original contract of 400 MWs. The additional 9 MWs are the result of revised 20 21 SERC ratings for the five units involved in the unit power purchase, 22 providing a benefit to Florida Power in the form of reduced costs per 23 kW. Both of these contracts have been in place and have been 24 approved for cost recovery by the Commission. Capacity costs for 25 these purchases are included in the capacity cost recovery factor.

- 4 -

- 1
 Q. What is included in Schedule E1, line 8, "Energy Cost of Economy

 2
 Purchases (Non-Broker)"?
- Line 8 consists primarily of economy purchases from within or outside 3 Α. the state which are not made through the Energy Broker Network. 4 (EBN). Line 8 also includes energy costs for purchases from Seminole 5 Electric Cooperative (SECI) for load following, and off-peak 6 7 hydroelectric purchases from the Southeast Electric Power Agency. ₿ (SEPA). The SECI contract is an ongoing contract under which the 9 Company purchases energy from SECI at 95% of its avoided fuel cost. 10 Purchases from SEPA are on an as-available basis. There are no 11 capacity payments associated with either of these purchases. Other 12 purchases may have non-fuel charges, but since such purchases are 13 made only if the total cost of the purchase is lower than the 14 Company's cost to generate the energy, it is appropriate to recover the 15 associated non-fuel costs through the fuel adjustment clause rather than the capacity cost recovery factor. Such non-fuel charges, if any, 16 17 are reported on line 10.

18

19 Q. Please explain the entry on Schedule E1, line 17, "Fuel Cost of
 20 Stratified Sales."

A. Florida Power has several wholesale contracts with Seminole, some of
 which represent Seminole's own firm resources, and others that
 provide for the sale of supplemental energy to supply the portion of
 their load in excess of Seminole's own resources, 1218 MW in 2000.
 The fuel costs charged to Seminole for supplemental sales are

- 5 -

22!

calculated on a "stratified" basis, in a manner which recovers the 1 higher cost of intermediate/peaking generation used to provide the 2 energy. New contracts for fixed amounts of intermediate and peaking 3 capacity began in January of 1999. While those sales are not 4 5 necessarily priced at average cost, Florida Power is crediting average fuel cost for the appropriate stratification (intermediate or peaking) in 6 accordance with Order No. PSC-97-0262-FOF-EI. The fuel costs of 7 wholesale sales are normally included in the total cost of fuel and net 8 power transactions used to calculate the average system cost per kWh 9 10 for fuel adjustment purposes. However, since the fuel costs of the stratified sales are not recovered on an average system cost basis, an 11 adjustment has been made to remove these costs and the related kWh. 12 13 sales from the fuel adjustment calculation in the same manner that 14 interchange sales are removed from the calculation. This adjustment 15 is necessary to avoid an over-recovery by the Company which would 16 result from the treatment of these fuel costs on an average system. 17 cost basis in this proceeding, while actually recovering the costs from 18 these customers on a higher, stratified cost basis. Line 17 also 19 includes the fuel cost of sales made to the City of Tallahassee in 20 accordance with Order No. PSC-99-1741-PAA-EL. The stratified sales. shown on Schedule E6 include 91,658 MWh, of which 93% is priced. at average nuclear fuel cost, the balance at an estimated incremental cost of 25 \$/MWh.

-6-

21

22

23

- Ω. How was the estimated true-up shown on line 28 of Schedule E1.
 2 developed?
- The estimated true-up calculation begins with an over-recovery balance 3 Α. of \$2,443,525 for the month of August. This balance was projected 4 to the end of December, 1999, including interest estimated at the 5 August ending rate of 0.433% per month. The development of the 6 7 estimated true-up amount for January through December 1999 period. is shown on Schedule £1B, and summarized on Schedule E1A. This 8 9 results in an estimated true-up on line 28 of Schedule E1 (Basic) of 10 0.02126 ¢/kWh for application in the January-December 2000 11 projection period.
- Q. What are the primary reasons for the projected December-ending 1999
 under-recovery of \$7,3 million?

A. Oil and gas prices have increased sharply and are forecast to remain
higher than the original 1999 projection. This increase results in fuel
costs for this period that are higher than previously forecasted. In
addition, the reprojection period contains an estimated \$3.2 million to
purchase 18,000 tons of SO₂ credits for the year 2000 and, as
discussed below, a \$4.5 million payment to Lake Cogen to true-up
energy payments to the level ordered by the court.

22

12

- 23
- 24 25

On August 26, 1999, the Lake County circuit court entered a final judgment in the lawsult brought against FlorIda Power by Lake Cogen,
 Ltd. regarding a dispute over the energy pricing provision of a

negotiated QF contract between the two parties. Please describe the court's ruling and how it has been reflected in Florida Power's fuel and purchased power costs?

1

2

3

17

18

19

20

21

22

4 The nature of the underlying dispute between Florida Power and Lake Α. 5 Cogen has been described to the Commission in detail in at least three separate proceedings (Docket Nos. 940771-EQ, 961477-EQ and 6 7 980509-EQ) and I will not belabor the matter here. Suffice it to sav 8 that Florida Power contended that firm energy payments were required. 9 under the contract when a hypothetical generating unit with only the four contractually specified operating parameters would have operated, 10. 11 with as-available energy payments being made at all other times. Lake, on the other hand, contended that the operational status of the 12 hypothetical unit should be determined based on all of the operating 13 characteristics associated with an actual "bricks and mortar" plant. 14 15 which Lake claimed would result in the payment of firm energy prices at all times.¹ 16

> The dispute arose in August 1994 when Florida Power began making reduced energy payments in accordance with its "four parameter" interpretation of the contract's hypothetical unit, which then led to the lawsuit filed by Lake. Based on its interpretation of the energy pricing provision, Lake claimed that Florida Power should have

¹ Lake also claimed that the firm energy price should be calculated based on the initial mix of water-borne and rell coal transportation to Crystal River Units 1 and 2, rather than the loss coatly transportation mix that Floride Power subsequently implemented.

made additional energy payments of \$16,134,372 (including interest) through July 1999.

Under the court's ruling² (which elso dismissed Lake's coal transportation claim), firm energy payments are required during the contract's On-Peek period (11 hours per day), with as-available energy payments made during the remaining Off-Peak period. Calculated in this manner, Florida Power was ordered to pay Lake an additional \$6,101,662 for the period from August 1994 through July 1999, or approximately 38% of the amount claimed by Lake. In addition, the court ruled that its interpretation of the energy pricing provision applies to all energy payments made under the contract from its inception in July 1993. The result of this ruling was that Florida Power is entitled to a credit of \$1,821,415 for the higher level of energy payments made to Lake during the contract's initial 13-month period before Florida Power implemented its "four parameter" pricing. The credit reduced Lake's total pre-judgement award to \$4,480,247 (including interest of \$104,112).

This one-time retrospective payment to Lake in accordance with the court's final judgement has been included in Company's 1999 yearend estimated/actual true-up balance. In addition, on a going forward basis, an estimate of the energy payments Florida Power will make to Lake pursuant to the pricing methodology established by the court's ruling has been included in the estimated/actual true-up balance and in

² Lake has appealed the court's decision, but it has not been stayed and remains in effect pending the appeal.

the 12-month projections for calendar year 2000. As with the retrospective increase in energy payments under the court's ruling for the August 1994 - July 1999 period described above, the increase in prospective energy payments represents approximately 38% of the increase that would have resulted under the interpretation advocated. by Lake.

а Q. Has Florida Power confirmed the validity of using the "short-cut" method of determining the equity component of EFC's capital structure 10 for calendar year 1998?

11 Α. Yes. Florida Power's Audit Services department has reviewed the analysis performed by Electric Fuels Corporation (EFC). The revenue 12 13 requirements under a full utility-type regulatory treatment methodology 14 using the actual average cost of debt and equity required to support 15 Florida Power business was compared to revenues billed using equity 16 based on 55% of net long-term assets (short out method). The 17 analysis showed that for 1998, the short cut method resulted in revenue requirements which were \$153,127 or 0.056% lower than 18 18 revenue requirements under the full utility-type regulatory treatment. 20 methodology. Florida Power continues to believe that this analysis 21 confirms the appropriateness of the short cut method.

22

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

9

23 24

Q. Has Florida Power properly calculated the 1998 price for waterborne. transportation services provided by Electric Fuels Corporation?

- 10 -

A. Yes. The 1998 waterborne transportation calculation has been reviewed by Staff and Public Counsel and deemed properly calculated.

Q. Please explain the procedure for forecasting the unit cost of nuclear fuel.

The cost per million BTU of the nuclear fuel which will be in the reactor. 6 Α. during the projection period (Cycle 12) was developed from the 7 8 unamortized investment cost of the fuel in the reactor. Cycle 12 consists of several "batches," of fuel assemblies which are separately 9 10 accounted for throughout their life in several fuel cycles. The cost for 11 each batch is determined from the actual cost incurred by the Company, which is audited and reviewed by the Commission's field 12 auditors. The expected available energy from each batch over its life 13 is developed from an evaluation of various fuel management schemes. 14 and estimated fuel cycle lengths. From this information, a cost per unit 15 of energy (cents per million BTU) is calculated for each batch. 16 17. However, since the rate of energy consumption is not uniform among 18 the individual fuel assemblies and batches within the reactor core, an estimate of consumption within each batch must be made to properly 19 20 weigh the batch unit costs in calculating a composite unit cost for the overall fuel cycle. 21

22

1

2

3.

4

5

23

24

Q. How was the rate of energy consumption for each batch within Cycle
 12 estimated for the upcoming projection period?

- 11 -

A. The consumption rate of each batch has been estimated by utilizing a core physics computer program which simulates reactor operations over the projection period. When this consumption pattern is applied to the individual batch costs, the resultant composite Cycla 12 is \$0.33 per million BTU.

Q. Would you give a brief overview of the procedure used in developing the projected fuel cost data from which the Company's basic fuel cost recovery factor was calculated?

A. Yes. The process begins with the fuel price forecast and the system 10 11 sales forecast. These forecasts are input into the Company's 12 production cost model, PROSYM, along with purchased power. 13 information, generating unit operating characteristics, maintenance. 14 schedules, and other pertinent data. PROSYM then computes system. 15 fuel consumption, replacement fuel costs, and energy purchases and 16 costs. This data is input into a fuel inventory model, which calculates 17 average inventory fuel costs. This information is the basis for the 18 calculation of the Company's levelized fuel cost factors and supporting 19 schedules.

20

1

2

З

4

5

6

7

a

9

21 Q. What is the source of the system sales forecast?

A. The system sales forecast is made by the forecasting section of the
 Integrated Resource Planning Department using the most recent data
 available. The forecast used for this projection period was prepared in
 June 1999.

1	a .	is the methodology used to produce the sales forecast for this
2		projection period the same as praviously used by the Company in these
3		proceedings?
4	А.	The methodology employed to produce the forecast for the projection
5		period is the same as used in the Company's most recent filings, and
6		was developed with an econometric forecasting model. The forecast
7		assumptions are shown in Part A of my exhibit.
8		
9	o .	What is the source of the Company's fuel price forecast?
10	Α.	The fuel price forecast was made by the Fuels Supply Department
11		based on forecast assumptions for residual oil, #2 fuel oil, natural gas,
12		and coal. The assumptions for the projection period are shown in Part
13		B of my exhibit. The forecasted prices for each fuel type are shown in
14		Part C.
15		
16		CAPACITY COST RECOVERY
17	a .	How was the Capacity Cost Recovery factor developed?
18	А.	The calculation of the capacity cost recovery (CCR) factor is shown in
19		Part D of my exhibit. The factor allocates capacity costs to rate
20		classes in the same manner that they would be allocated if they were
21		recovered in base rates. A brief explanation of the schedules in the
22		exhibit follows.
23		Sheet 1: Projected Capacity Payments. This schedule contains
24		system capacity payments for UPS, TECO and QF purchases. The rotail
25		portion of the capacity payments are calculated using separation
		- 13 -

factors from the Company's most recent Jurisdictional Separation Study.

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

Sheet 2: Estimated/Actual True-Up. This schedule presents the actual ending true-up balance as of August, 1999 and re-forecests the over/(under) recovery balances for the next four months to obtain an ending balance for the current period. This estimated/actual balance of \$33,314,649 is then carried forward to Sheet 1, to be collected during the January through December, 2000 period.

Sheet 3: Development of Jurisdictional Loss Multipliers. The same delivery efficiencies and loss multipliers presented on Schedule E1-F.

Sheet 4: Calculation of 12 CP and Annual Average Demand. The calculation of average 12 CP and annual average demand is based on 1998 load research data and the delivery efficiencies on Sheet 3.

15 Sheet 5: Calculation of Capacity Cost Recovery Factors. The total demand allocators in column (7) are computed by adding 12/13 of the 16 17 12 CP demand allocators to 1/13 of the annual average demand 18 allocators. The CCR factor for each secondary delivery rate class in cents per kWh is the product of total jurisdictional capacity costs. 19 20 (including revenue taxes) from Sheet 1, times the class demand allocation factor, divided by projected effective sales at the secondary 21 22 level. The CCR factor for primary and transmission rate classes reflect the application of metering reduction factors of 1% and 2% from the 23 24 secondary CCR factor.

Please discuss the decrease in the CCR factor compared to the prior 1 **Q**., 2 period. 3 The CCR factor for the year 2000 reflects reductions in capacity А. 4 payments for the Southern Company UPS contract and savings from 5 the renegotiated QF contracts for Orange, Mulberry, and Royster. In 8 addition, the CCR now reflects gains from non-EBN economy sales that 7 were credited to the fuel clause in previous filings. Actual gains from 8 such sales have been credited to the CCR since January 1999 which. 9 is the principal reason for the \$33.3 million over-recovery projected for Decembar, 1999 and another major contributor to the decrease of the 10 11 CCR factor. 12 13 GENERIC ISSUES 14 Q. What is the appropriate regulatory treatment for transmission revenue. received from non-separated wholesele energy sales not made through 15 16 the Energy Broker Network (EBN)? 17 The appropriate treatment is to include a jurisdictionally separated Α. 18 portion of such revenue with the utility's jurisdictional operating 19 revenues. This treatment affords significance for the regulator when analyzing a utility's jurisdictional earnings or establishing rates. 20 21 The jurisdictional portion of such revenue should be derived by a separation factor reflecting the cost responsibilities of the jurisdictional 22 businesses for which transmission facilities are planned and built. A 23 utility utilizes the unused capacity of these facilities when engaged in 24 25 non-separated sales, and therefore the revenue generated from such

- 15 -

sales should be credited in proportion to those jurisdictional businesses bearing the cost responsibilities for these facilities.

3

4

5

1

2

Q. Is the above described treatment consistent with past Commission practices?

6 А. Yes. Both the Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC) and the 7 Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) have afforded such 6 regulatory treatment for years. Florida Power realizes approximately 9 \$2.5 million from non-firm transmission use of its system. The jurisdictional components of these revenues were considered in the 10 11 Company's last full rate proceedings before both the FPSC and the FERC when rates were established and are included in current 12 13 surveillance report calculations to the FPSC of its jurisdictional 14 earnings.

15

Ω. What is the appropriate regulatory treatment for the generation-related
 gain on non-separated wholesale energy sales not made through the
 EBN?

A. The jurisdictional portion of the generation-related gain of such sales
 should recognize that such revenue is a contribution toward the fixed
 costs of the facilities that enabled the transaction to take place. Fixed
 costs are generally apportioned in ratemaking proceedings to rate
 classes on the basis of their "demand" cost responsibility as contrasted
 to their "energy" responsibility. Since the Commission's practice is to
 pass the gains from non-separated sales through to customers via an

- 16 -

23E

adjustment clause, the appropriate adjustment clause for generationrelated gains is the Capacity Cost Recovery Clause (CCR). This clause
apportions items to rate classes on the basis of their "demand"
responsibility, which is the more appropriate treatment for flowing
.
gains from non-separated sales through to rate classes.

Q. Should the Commission eliminate the 20% shareholder incentive set forth in Order No. 12923, issued January 24, 1984 in Docket No. 830001-EU-B?

A. No. In Order No. 12923, the Commission correctly acknowledged that 10 11 "a positive incentive will preserve current levels of economy sales and may result in increased sales and that the 20% incentive is large 12 enough to maximize the amount of economy sales and provide a net-13 benefit to the ratepayer". The benefits of incontives are no less today 14 15 than they were when this order was written. In fact, the opposite is 16 true. As the generation market becomes more competitive, the case 17. for incentives for regulated utilities becomes more compelling since they are competing with entrants that retain 100% of profits for their 18 shareholders. 19

20

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

- 21
- Q. Does this conclude your testimony?
- 22 A. Yes.

MR. McGEE: Mr. Chairman, he has two exhibits that are attached to has bestimony, Exhibits KEW-1 and 2. If you'd like to identify them separately on as a composite, that would be acceptable to be. CHAIRMAN DEASON: They will be identified as Composite Exhibit Number 21. Bf MR. McGEE (Continuing): Q Mr. Wieland, I'd like to ask you to provide us with a summary of your testimony as they relate to what's been referred to as the statt's generic isaues, which I

6

7

8

9

10 been referred to as the statt's generic issues, which I 11 bolieve are Taskes Number 9 through 12.

Certainly. My destinony, as you said, covers 12 A. the full generic fasues that staff raised, and they 13 14involve the treatment of transmission revenues on nonbroker sales, the treatment of generation related 13 profits on these sales, whether or not the 80/20 split on 18 17 appropriate economy sales should be eliminated; and last, if they are not, what kind of sales they should be 13 e icible for. 2.9

The festimony, my festimony recommends that we maintain the status quo, meaning that the transmission wevenues should continue to be credited to operating sevenues rather than passed through the fuel, or CCR clause, and that the SC/20 apirt on economy savings be retained. The final position that the company hook operation
1 transmission revenues was somewhat modified to say that 2 we agree to flow the transmission revenues through the 3 fuel or ECCR clause as long as the Cormission retains an 4 incentive provision for all economy as es.

We, at this time, are not advocating any 5 6 particular incentive system for economy sales. We co, 7 however, strongly believe chat an incentive system of some kind is good regulatory policy. Florida Power is 8 satiafied with the current incentive structure; nowever, 9 we would support flowing transmission revenues through 10 the fuel or CCR clause as long as the 80/20 provision, or 11 something like it, is extended to all economy sales. 12 That concludes my summary. 13 MA, MCGEE: We tender Mr. Wieland for cross 14 15examination. CHAIRMAN DLASÓN: MS. Kaufman. 16 CROSS SXAMENATION 17 MS. GORDON KAUFMAN: 18 Good afternoon, Mr. Wielard. 19 Q. А. Good afternoon, 20 Mr. Wicland, would you agree with me unat 2.1 C. utilities should take all prudent action to minimize cost 22 22 for its retail matepayers? Ζ4 A Yes. _Mon talk about the 00/20 split on Page 25 \odot $\mathbf{G}\mathbf{k} \in \mathbf{V}$.

17 of your testimony; is that correct, beginning at line Τ. 273 З д Yes. And you referenced the Commission's Cantary 4 \mathcal{O} ŝ 24th, 1984 order, correct? ц Yes. ĉ 7 \odot Would you agree with me that the wrolesals market is certainly much more competitive today than it 8 was in Cantery 19843. 3 Yes, I think that's fair. 10A 11 And would you agree there's a lot more entitles $O_{\rm c}$ buying and selling on that market teday than there were 12 13 in 1984? 14 д, Yes. I understood from your testimony, and also from 10 Q. your summary, that you're in favor of rotaining the 90/20 10 splat; is that correct? 17 We not only are in favor of retaining it, we 13 А are in layor of expanding it and making it applicable to 1 🖓 20 all economy sales. 1 understand. Now in regard to that incentive, 21 Q. 22 is it your testimony that if Florida Power Corporation had some excess capacity and/or energy that currently the 2.3 retail ratepayers who are paying for it and it had an 24 25 opportunity to sell that on the who esave market that at

1 would not take that action if there were not some 2 incentive for it to do so?

3 A I don't know that I sets that directly, but 4 what I am saying is that, absent an incentive, I'm not 5 sure that utilities in general, or Florida Power 6 specifically for that matter, will necessarily over time 7 do as much as they will if they have incentives.

8 Okay. Well, lot me iry and ask that question. Q ġ again, and let's try and talk about a specific 10 situation. If Florids Bower Core had some excess energy 11 or capacity today, say, and there was an -- that its retail ratepayers dlan't need -- there was an opportunity 12 for it to sell that on the wholesald market, is it your 13 ÷ 4 cestimony to the Commission that you would not take that 15 action in the absence of an inconlive?

I don't know that I can tell you that there's ± 6 A. 17 any particular specific action that the company would 19 take temperow or not take to howerrow that it would take today, but you've got to realize that in this more 1920 conclicated and more competitive market it takes 21 significantly nore effort to engage in these kinds of 22sales. It used to be quice simple years ago. You looked 기관 at what your next-hour cost was, you plugged it into a computer, and the broker system would match it up. Now 24you're staffed <u>up with an ettire department. The</u> 25

1 department costs money.

Now will there be as many people five years from now doing that kind of thing as there are loday? I don't know. All I'm betting you is that it's my opinion that there's going to be a temptation over time to maybe not do quite as much absert incentives as they are with incentives; and that's simply because beeple in going to those kinos of signals.

9 Q Let me ask you this: You would agree that if
10 Florida Power Corporation were going to construct, say, a
11 new generating facility they would have the obligation to
12 make the most cost-effective choice in deciding what that
13 unit would bey is that correct?

A Yes, that's correct.

14

25

15 Q Now do you think that Florida Power Corporation 16 should get some additional incentive for making that most 17 cost-effective choice?

18 A I'm not sure T understand that onc.

Q Okay. Let me try that again. Lot's say that Florida Power Corporation is going to build a new unit on its system. I think you're agreed that it would be their obligation to their ratepayers to be sure they chose the most cost-effective alternative, correct? A Right.

<u>C - New should they get some additional ingentive</u>

beyond what this Commission has authorized as their 1 return on that plant in order to make that most Z cost-effective choice? 3 No, I think they shou d get the return that 2 4 5 they're entitled to. You mentioned earlier that you have a marketing б O_{1} department -- is that you what called it? -- that engages. 7 in these wholesale transactions? 3, Yes, it's a power marketing department, T think A 2 it's called, or section. t di - ٦ And those are Florida Power Corporation Ũ. employees, correct? 12 Yes. 13 Δ_{-} Okay. And is it correct that their roles and 14 0 their salary is funded by the retail ratepayers? Those 7 S salaries are in rate base? 1.6No, I would not say that because when our 11 A. last -- when the last rate case was, I don't bolleve we 18 had that group. So you dould argue that today they're 19 being funded by the shareholder. A though I do believe 20 that if there were a rate case, onen of course 7 think 25 their costs would be recoverable, subject to review by 22 2.3 the Commission. \mathbf{Q}^{\dagger} If one of these wholesale transactions is with 24 an attiliated company -- I want you to assume that for <u>a</u> 25

moment -- wouldn't it be true that the affiliated company. 2 would also be benefitting from the transaction? They could. A ч C. of you'd look at your testimony on Fage 17, an 4 the very bollom there, you have a reference to the fact à, 6 that regulated utilities are competing with entrants that 7 retain 100% of their profit for shareholders. Do you see 8 incl? 9 A Yes. 10When you refer to entrants there, are you O. 11 referring to memchant plants? 12 Δ Essentially, yes. 13 Oway. And wouldn't you agree that no pertion \mathbf{G} 14 of the cost of a merchant plant is funded by ratepayers; 3.5 is that correct? 1.6A. I think that's generally correct, yes. It. 2.7would be wrong only if there were some type of contract. 18 with a plant to a utility or something of that nature. But typically, you'd agree that the costs of a 3.9 \odot menchant place are funded 100% by the shareho cers of 2021 that company? 22A Yes. 23C. Thank you. MS. GORDON KAUFMAN: That's all 1 have. 2425CHAIRMAN DEASON: Mr. Burgess.

CROSS EXAMINATION 2 BY MR. BURGESS: Mr. Wieland, what types of sales are the 3 Ç, 50/20 -- s the 80/20 split carrently be no taken by 4 5 Florida Fower? We take the 80/20 split on the, so-called, FRN ē A. broker sales, those sconemy sales that go through the 7 Florida broker system, Schedule C and X. 8 9 And you make economy sales of! the broker \mathbb{Q}^{+} 1.0 system as well, correct? 11 $T_{\rm e}$ Yes. 12 What is the treatment that those off-broker Úsales take? 13 14The generalization flows through $\overline{\Omega}$ the capacity clause 300% of it. 15 16 С. And Can you tell me about the approximate 17 proportion of your economy sales that are on the proker versus off the broker? 1.8 A I don't have the exact numbers, but the vasu 19 20 majority of it is off-broker. I would say in excess of 90% of it is not being made through the REN network or 21. the broker network. 22 23 Q = 7s this the culnination of a Lienc? In other words, has it always been the proportionality, or has it 24 25shifted?

Tt's shifted over time. It used to be \mathbf{D}_{1} 1 virtually 100% broker, and over time it's changed to 2 where the, you know, the -- and I'm talking about the 3 Clorida broker system as 1: was once called -- to where 4 that's almost peromine significant. 5 So those asles for which you receive the 20% 6 C. 7 are dwindling at this point; is that correct? -Sł Δ Yes. MR. BURGESS: Thank you. 3 CHAIRMAN DEASON: Staff. 10 11 CROSS EXAMINATION BY MR. KEATING: 12Mr. Wieland, how would you define economy 13 \mathcal{Q} 14 energy3. I would define it as anything that's -- first Α. 15 of all, is not purchased for the sake of capacity. It's 16strictly a transaction that is purely made because the 17 energy can be produced cheaper by the seller than it can 15 19 be by the purchaser. Okay. Would you characterize it as a 20 О. 21 short-term lransaction? I think the majority of the time they're short A. 2Z 23 term, yes, less than a year. 24Would you charactorize it as a monfirm Ċ. 25transaction?

T would think most of them are, but T can't À. really say that 100% of these transactions are nonfirm; 2 bit T would say the majority of them are. 3 Do you know of any type that would not be Q. 5 acofirm? I can't whick of one specifically, out them ð A, again, " can't -- what I'm saying is " can't necessarily 7 rule out that there are not some that are characterized 9 as firm. The vast majority, 1 would say, would be ÷ 10recallable or nonfirm, 11 If a stilling who sells economy energy should Ç, 12 suddenly need that everyy to serve its mative load, can 13 it recall the economy emergy? 1.4A Yes, we would recall that. Does the utility --10 Q. In fact, Wo've recalled some that were $\pm \delta_j$ Δ 17 relatively firm, but I think we -- you know, even the 18degree of firstess is not -- you know, it's not strictly 19 firm or nonfirm. There are a lot nuances in between, and I think we would always make sume that our rotail 20 21customers get first shot at everything we have available. Does a utility who purchases the economy ZZÐ. 23 energy -- or excuse, is the utility who perchases the $\mathbb{C}^{\mathbb{Z}}$ economy energy required to have the generation resources. 23 on hand in case that energy transaction is not

1 consummated?

1	
2	A – I think that was true with the old florida
3	broker system. I don't think that's necessarily true any
4	more Loday. You could, for example, be setting energy to
ā	a marketer who remarkels it and you don't necessarily
ñ	know whether he has any generation of not.
-7	Q Does an economy energy transaction displace
З	generation from the purchasing utility will over cost
9	generation from the selling utility?
10	λ – think so, but would you say that again?
<u>-</u> 1	Ç Yes. Dees economy energy does an economy
12	energy transaction displace generation from the
13	purchasing utility with lower cost generation from the
14	selling utility?
15	A Yes.
18	Q – Under which FERC schedules can Plottda Power
17	soll nonfirm, short-term wholesale energy or recallable
iε	wholesale energy?
19	A - I'm not really sure I have that complete
2 O	answer. I'm quite sure all of the schedules are
21	ultimately approved by the LERG, but declainly Schedules
22	C and X, the broker schedules, are normally termed
23	oconomy. We have Schedule OS, which is what we list most
24	of our schedules under, which is opportunity sales. But
25	1 understand that there are <u>sene other sever</u> s: other

even know offhand. So the majority are made under the Schedule CX, О. 5 and CSF A. Well, The CX is pretty we I in the minority any 6 more. The Schedule CS, or scheou as very much like it, 7 Э which are cost-capped sales that are approved by FERC, T think that those are the schedules that most of our sales 9 10 are made under. And I believe you a ready stated that Florida. Q 11 Power applies the 20% shareholder incentive to Schedules 12 C and X sales? 1314A. Yes. Are those sales only made over the broker? 15 Ω. 1.6А _ don't --Not necessarily. The beat I can recall, we have had ε the C and X actedules were 27originally invented for the broker, but I think we've 18lmade some Schedule C sales and purchases with the 13 Southern Company under the same A plus B over 2 split, ΖC the savings concept; and that, technically, did not go 23 Lizzugh the Florida broker system. So there may be $\mathbb{C}[2]$ Schedule C sales that are beyond that. 23 When florids Power participates in an economy 24 \odot energy transaction, is it exceeding its obligation to 25

FARC schedules that are very much like the OS but for

some reason have different FARC names to it that I don't

provide coal-effective electric service to its retail
 retepayers?

No, I don't think so, but you could argue 2. З 4 exactly what that level truly 's, meaning that there's something that says here's present actions and a prident 5 level of activity and perhaps there's something called an 6 outstanding level of activity that you might achieve if 7 3 you are probably incentivized. What incentives does Florida have to purchase 9 $Q_{\rm c}$ 10 economy energy -- does Florida Fower have to paramase 11 economy energy? 12I would say the prodominate incentive La Lo. A. <u>13</u> lower rates. 14 Is there any other incentive? \odot A. 1.5 Nothing that comes to mind. I think chat's 16basically it. 17 O. So Elocida Power shareholders dot't receive any 18 direct financial indentive when Elorida Power purchases 13 coonomy energy? No, they don't. 20A 21 Okay. Does Florida Power recover the cost --Ο. I'm corry -- the capital and fixed G&X cosis of its 22 generating resources through its base mates? 2324R. Yes. The generating resources, not purchases 25 Lhouch.

And these are the same generating resources. 1 Q. from which Florida Power would make an economy energy 2 3 aale?A That's right. 4 S $\Omega_{\rm c}$ How is an economy everyy transaction through 6 the broker network arranged? 7 Through the Florida broker network? **2**4, 9 О. Yest Ŷ A. Met), my understanding is must on an hourly basis the -- schebody in the marketing department 1 (1 - 11 salculates what the next hour's incremental generation |2|cost is for each generating unit for a block of energy, : 3 say a hundred megawatts, and they will then post that 11 number on the broker's computer. At the same thus, the company, as well as every other company that's on the 1.5 broker, posts what the'r decremental cost is, in other 16 17 words, the cost that it would -- the money they would save if they out back by a hundred negawarus. And then 1.9 the Florida broker just sumply matches the highs and the 1.9lows together, splits them by two, and then that 20 27 establishes transaction costs. And how is a nonbroker coonemy energy 22 \bigcirc 23 transaction arranged? \mathbf{A}^{-} In a whole host of ways, but moscly it's done 2425 by people in the power marked or market. Most of it,

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850) 697-8314

believe, is done over the phone. Feeple call. I don't know that -- There may be some electronic information 2 that's available -- I'm not really challed with 3 IL -- where they can find out what people are willing to 4 5 huv and sell for. \hat{c} \odot Can Flotida Power sell coonomy energy at market-based rates? 7 0 We can to companies cutside the State of -NFlorida. ų, So none of those sales would be made over the 10 **O** – 11 broker, correct? A. 12 NC. :3 Okay. So for these types of economy energy 0 sales -- Strike that. 14 for all nonbroker economy sales, what percent 15 are made in state versus oil of state? 18 Chat I don't really know. I'm quite sure that 17 Ъ. the majority of them are made lasido the state, but 13 that's really a guess on my part. I don't have a good 19 number for that. 20- Can Florida Power make economy energy sales 210 over the broker using market-based prining? 22 No, the broker, at least as T defined the 23 A broker, meaning the Florida broker system, is struct y an 24 <u>incremental cost against incrementa cost. The</u> 25

transaction is determined by the computer system that Luns the broker. And market -- there are no market-based $\mathbf{2}$ 3 prices in there. COMMISSIONER CLARK: Car marketers use the --4 5 buy on the broker system or sell on the broker έ system? 7 WITNESS WIELAND: Yes, I believe that the 8 membership to the Florida broker system is fairly 9 open, so it used to be fast itll ties, but now a lot 1.0of people, including power marketers, can actually 1. get on to the proker if they so desire. 12 COMMISSIONER CLARK: And are they restricted to 13 selling at nost as opposed to market price? 14, WITNESS WIELAND: Well, thus a good question, 15 Commissioner. I'm afraid 7 don't know the answer he 3.6 that one because there are power marketers that pon't accually, necessarily even have generating 1 : 18 units. So I'm not sure how they would determine 19 what the cost is. But as a matter - as a practical 20 matter, 7 think people that want to charge market 21 prime don't go near the broker system necesse the prices tend to be a little bit lower, frankly. They 22 can get more money on the open market most of the 2.3 Lime, which is the same reason that we've tended to 24 out back on the broker. 25

CHAIRMAN DEASON: What prevents them from buying all your incremental cost and then them selling it at market, which is above your incremental cost?

1

Ζ

З

4

5 WITNESS WILLAND: Only our unwillingness to ε sell at incremental cost. I mean our -- one of the 7 things that the power marketing group learns to do over time is to figure out what seeple are wilking 8 Ģ to pay and, you know, it we can -- we will soll it. 10clearly at a cost that is -- well, let's assume, 11 first of all, it's within clorida and it's cost 12 capped. We will self it to them at the highest cost 13 that they're willing to pay, which may be almost 14 equal to whatever their avoided cost is. But it's certainly not -- you know, it's not necessarily a 15 division of a split to savings of anything of that 1.61.7mature. We will just charge what the market will 18 bear, in essence, and if we sell it in Florids, then 7.9we're capped by the FERC fulinds; but we can sell it. 20at less then that, if that's what it takes to make the sale. If we sell outside the Stale of Florida 21 22 and we're not under market-cap regulation, you know, 23 we can charge some of those midiculous numbers that 2^{\prime} you've seen floading around of, in some fare instances, a couple thousand dollars a megawath 25

hour. CHAIRMAN DEASON: What do you mean by market 3 cap? WITNESS WIELAND: Neil, the rates or the 4 Laritts that we have have a coiling, in essence, 5 They've cost based, but we do not have to sell it at 6 7exactly the maximum price. So we can sell it at no more than what the costs that support it she, but we 8 \mathfrak{Z} can't sell it for less. 10 CHAIRMAN DEASON: And tret applies to the 11 broker7 12 WITNESS WIFLAND: No, sir, that applies to 13 these OS type sales that I've mentioned. 11 CHAIRMAN DEASON: A broker is simply an 1.5incremental analysis? 1.6WITNESS WIELAND: Broker is pure your 17 incremental cost, somebody clue's incremental -- or decrements cost, I should say, A plus 5 over 2. 1.819 CHAIRMAN DEASCN: And whore does the split to 2.0savings come in? WITNESS WIRLAND: Well, as it's used hypically 21with a broker, it's just that you take the seller's 27 incremental cost, plus the buyer's decremental cost, 23 you add them up, you divide by two, and that 24 2.5establishes the transaction price. And so that

1	automatically gives each party, the seller and the
2	buyer, half of the difference.
З	CHAIRMAN DEASON: And then how does the 80/20
4	split determine into that?
5	WIINESS WIELAND: Chay, Maybe plat use a
б	simple example. Let's say that flories Fewer's
7	incremental cost is \$20 a megawatt hour and someone
8	is the best or highest buy quote is \$30. The
9	computer would match the transmittion at 25. Florida
10	Power then says, eksy, our cost was 20, we get 25,
11	so we had a \$5 profit. Of that \$5, 80% or \$4 would
- 2	go to the customer; and the remaining dollar, or
13	20%, would go to the shareholder.
14	CRAIRMAN DEASON: And in that situation, the
15	buying ubility saved 35 for the retepsyons?
16	WITNESS WIELAND: Yes.
-7	CHAIRMAN DEASON: Do they engage in a savings
1.8	trom that transaction, or La is only the solling
19	utility that has the 80/20 solum?
20	WITNESS WIELAND: No, the hundred percent of
22	the savings would flow to the buying utility's
22	customers. There's no profit incentive there.
22	BY MR. KEATING (Continuing):
74	Q Are you aware of any other Florida utilities
25	who can make economy energy sales over the broker using

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850)697-8314

market-based pricing? Well, I don't think the proker really is set up 2 A or allows market-based printing. Not that I'm aware of. З How noes Floride Power currently treat 0 4 5 unbundled transmission revenues redeived from nonscourabed, monfirm wholesale energy sales not made ε 7 through the broker? They're credited to operating revenues along 5 Z. 9 with all other transmission revenues. 10is it connect that dustomers will get the С. 11 benefit of these revenues whenever base rates are set? 12 A Yea. 1.5When was Florida Power's last rate case? \overline{Q} 14 А 7 believe it was -- 1992/93 were the two test 1.0 years. Is it correct that Flortes Power is currently 1 ଶ \mathbf{C} under a stipulation which calablishes a four-year rate 17 1.8freeze? 1.9Ð. Yes. 20 \mathcal{Q}^{+} Okey. And when does that sticulation expire? 21 A I believe it's the end of Some or Suly 1 of 2001, if I'm correct. 2223 In the absence of a rate case, does crediting О. transmission revenues to operating revenues induce races 24 to retail ratebayers? 20

Æ. Yes. 2 HOW? Q. Ch, i'm sorry. Reduces rates? No, no. as --A. 4 T'm sorry, 1 acswered that wrong, 5 As long as they're credited to operating revenues, they won't be reputing rales until the next ε, \overline{I} rale case comes about. <u>0</u> Is it correct that FERC Order 888 regulred О. 9 investor owned utilities to unpundle transmission charges 1 GÌ from economy energy sales? 1 \mathbf{A} Yes. 12 And that order was issued in April 1996; is 0 that correct, to the best of your knowledge? 13 14 $\mathcal{D}_{\mathcal{D}}$ I'll have to take your word for that because 7 den't really know. 15 1.6So would you agree that, assuming that the \bigcirc $\frac{1}{2}$ order came cut in 1996, that it came out after Florids ° 8 Power's last rate case? 19 Yes, that's connect. A. Okay. So any transmission revenues that 20 \mathfrak{Q} 23Florida Fower identifies as a result of Ordon 880 are currently not included in its rate base? 22That's correct. A 2.3 In general, in a rate case, are tratsmission 24 О. costs allocated to the various rate classes on a demand 2.5

basis as opposed to an energy busis? 1 2 Yes, they are. A When the Commission considered the depropriate З О. regulatory treatment for proker sales, 7 pelieve Eleride 4 Power argued that the jurisdict.ctal fuctor for 5 generation is different from the jurisdictional factor 6 7 for Lignemission; is that correct? That's right. 8 A. 9 Okay. 1s that still correct? Q. ΤĴ Yes, it is. д 1 -Okay. I've got an exhibit that I'd like you to \mathbf{O} take a lock at. We'll pass that around right now. 12 ± 3 XR. MEATING: I'd like that marked as -- for ± 4 identification. 1.5CHAIRMAN DEASCN: 1. will be identified as 1.6Exhibit 22. 27 COMMISSIONER CLARK: Mr. Wisland, while he's 18passing that out, I wanted to ask you a question 19 with respect to your answer on Page 15, and you just touched on it right a few minutes ago. With respect 20 21 to nonseparated wholesald energy dales, it's your testimony that the generation revenues should flow 22 2.3 back to the retail ratepayers; is that right? 24 WIINESS WIELAND: Yes, that's right. COMMISSIONER CLARK: And that would be after 2.5

you separated it for that which is in the wholesale ī jurisdiculor and list's in the retail -- that which Ζ З is to the rotatl jurisdiction? WITNESS WIELAND: Yes, that's correct. 4 The sales are first separated on a generation separation 5 basis, which for us, at least on the generation ε 2side, is predominantly relation. I would say in 8 excess of 95%. 9 COVMISSIONER CLARK: All right. So then you 10wow d have a -- you would split it 35 to the retail 1 and 5 to the wholesale? 12 WITNESS WIELAND: Right. That's right. 13 COMMISSIONER CLERK: Gkay, And with transmission, you would do it on the same pasts but 14 15 the purisdictional aplit is different? 18 WITNESS WLELAND: The jurisdictional solid 17 is -- for the wholesale jurisdiction is much larger 18because we have a substantial wholesale transmission <u>1</u>9 business where we don't provide any generation. 20COMMISSIONER CLARM: Ckay, But you would 21 still, I guess -- But you would make the split of 22 the transmission revenues the same way? 3.3 WITNESS WIELAND: Well, what we would -- first 24 of all, you know, we had advocated that the transmission revenues he treated as crodits to 2.5

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850)697-8314

<u>26</u>0

operating income, but even in that, doing that, you Ъ would still do the jurisdictional solit correctly 2 3 based on transmission desends. If the Commission rules that these revenues should be passed through 4 5 the through a classe, then our first 6 recommendation would be that they, like the 7 generation-related sales, should go through the З capacity cost clause; but they should and the DO. 9 separated first on the same jurisdictional 0 transmission separation basis. COMMISSIONER CLARK: J'm not sure 1 understand 11 12ft. Are you saying you've not advocating that is --WITNESS WIELAND: You're not clear what our 13 74 position 1s7 15 COMMISSIONER CLARK: No, I'm not. WEINESS WIRLAND: "Det's more than likely 16 17 because we changed it somewhat, as I tried to say in-1.6our opening remarks. We initially said that we, you know, we are happy doing what we're -- what the 19 20 status guo is, what we're currently doing; and that is the following: If you forget about the Scheoule C. 21 and X broker sales, because they really have done to 22 23 the point where they're do longer even relevant. they're so small, if you look at the nonbroker 24 sales, we have been, since January of '91, flowing 2.5

back 100% of the generation-related gain, in other words, the net gain without the transmission 2 revenues, flowing those back 100% through the З sapacity cost recovery clause. É 5 COMMESSIONER CLARK: Charke WITNESS WIELAND: After, of course, the --6 COMMISSIONER CLARK: Separation. WITNESS WIFLAND: -- retail wholessle З separation, right. З ± 0 COMMISSIONER CLARK: CKRY. 11 NITNESS WIRLAND: We have been -- the 1.2transmission revenues which we collect under the open access tarift we have been separating on a 13 14juriadictional basis using about a 70/30 metric and 15crediting them to operating revenues, not flowing them through in other words. And what we've \sim 1617 COMMISSIONER CLARK: Wait a minute. That's --You're saying that the 70% -- 100% of one 70% is 13 mredited to what? 1.920 WITNESS WIELAND: To operating revenues, which 21 is an above the line, meaning it does not flow through a clause. And that is typically how all 22 23 transmission revenues have been campled by the 24 Commission. 25 COMMISSIONER CLARK: Okay.

WITNESS WIFTAND: And normally they are - you 2 know, for example, we have confirm wheeling revenues 3 where we are a third-barty wreeler, you know, we might wheel from one utility to another. There's a 4 base-rate credit built into -- that was there even 5 in the '92/'93, and the octob results may be higher Ę, or lower; but that's how the Commission has in the 7 8 past treated firm and non -- we Ly T should gave 3 nonfirm -- transmission nevenues. It's fust theu Û these particular type of revenues are new. They. really came about as a result of EERC Order 388 ٦ because, if you recall prior to that, we didn't 1.213 charge anyone for transmission revenues on economy sales. Basically just free, and -- but what cas 14 1.5happened now is we're still not charging for the broker sales, but for all of these market sales are 161.7occh -- these market-based or opportunity sales tariffs that are outside the broker, we are actually 1.819 charging a separate transmission left. We have, to, under the open access tariff. And that's really the 20 21 fee that we're talking about, so when we make an 22 economy transaction, we actually -- there's a two-part bill. One is for the energy, the 23 generation, and then there's a shipping charge. 24 2.5 COMMISSIONER CLARK: And now are you advocating

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850)697-8314

the shipping charge be treated different than what it is now?

2

3

4

5

 \mathbf{S}

Ч

3

Ģ

U

ןי

12

13

25

WITNESS WIRLAND: Well, what we're saying is that the shipping charge has been taken as -- which is a transmission charge -- as a credit to operating revenues. There have been, I think, positions taken that perhaps those also ought to be flowed through a clause. And what we're saying is we have regarded those revenues as somewhat of an incentive. I mean we -- you know, let's be morest, we get about three dollars per megawate hour for trose, and that's been somewhat 'uprative. It resh't escaped our attention.

In we, you know, even though we pass back a 14 fundred percent of all the generation revenues, 15 16 which is, by far, the bigger piece, there has been 1.7 this extra money we have been collecting which, until the next rate case, we get to keep. That, I 16 <u>1</u> 9 think, has provided us with some incentive. And 20what we're saying is if we pass back ultimately 1000 of the generation sales and 100% of the transmission 21sales, there ist't going to be a whole lot left over 22 to be incentivized about. 2.3 COMMISSIONER CLARK: Ckay. 24

<u>NITNESS WIBLAND: And from a requisiony colley</u>

<u>264</u>

265 Alandpoint, I gress that's really the question that 1 you're going to have to wreatle with: Is that really Z 3 a good thea? COMMISSIONER CLARK: So you want to keep it the 4 5 way if is now with respect to transmission revenues. being a credit to operating revenues and not being 6 \overline{a} passed through the capacity cost recovery clause? З MITNESS WIELAND: Correct. 3 COMMISSIONER CLARK: OKEY: WITNESS WIFLAND: Or alcertatively, and that's 10 what we've agreed to in our position and the issues ± 1 12 which has taken place since the testimony has been 13 filed, alternatively we think of a fair to pass 14 through these transmission revenues a one with the 15 generation revenues as long as that pot of money. 7 G gets -- contains some incentive provision. 17 COMMISSIONER CLARK: OKAV. BY MR. KEATING (Continuing): 1.9Mr. Wieland, do you have a copy of the exhibit. 1.9О. 20that was handed out? 21 A. Yea. 22 Okay. If you could take a look at the first \mathcal{Q} and second pages of that exhibit. This was an 2.3 2.4interrogatory response --25A. Yes, 1 remember.

- -- Florida Power provided. Does that took ī, 0 2 fariligr? 3 Λ Yes, it does. 4 Q. Did you support that response? 5 F. Yes. ε Okay. What percentage of the acles listed on \mathbb{Q}^{2} 71 the second page there are broker sales versus oft broker 8 sales? 9 On Page 11, these are all broker sales, RBN Æ. 10 hroker sales, 11 Okay. I think those are the -- The purchases С, 12 are listed on Page 11. 13 Oh, 1'm sorry. The purchase -- I'm sorry, A. 14 these are purchases, right. The sales are on the wa 1.5 The sales are on the following page? \mathbf{Q} 16 A The sales are on the following page, right. So roughly what percentage of the purchases 3.7Q. would be purchased -- made over the brokar? - 9 A. Well, up ess I'm missing something, it's all of ŕt. 2.0Okay. And is that the same -- the same is true 21Э. with asles on the second page? 272.3 A. Yes. 2.4 I just want to be clear. None of the purchases \odot or sales listed on these two pages are off-broker sales 2.5

or purchases?

ų.

23

A NO. I mean if I'm reading it contocaly, it says it's the amount of economy energy that F orida Power purchased and sold through the LBN; so those would structly be proken sales.

Q Well, then as a percent of total economy
 purchases, how many are made over the broker, regardless
 of these amounts and this exhibit?

Well, I would say that, you know, it you go ŋ, æ. back to '91 and -- well, '92, I guess, those years, I 1.0 would say those were predominantly 90% or more through 11 Schedule C and X of the Florida broker. You can see that ± 2 13 the megawalt hours decreased significantly. 7 would 14 venture to say that, in fact, it you look at the forecast that we made for the year 2000, we didn't even bother 15 - íd making a forecast, not necessarily that they're zero, but 17 they have virtually vanished. So Loday the forecast for economy sales and purchases would be predominantly 18 1.9 nonbroker. I would, you know, say virtually 100%. 20Okay. Could you turn to the next page of the Q. 21 exhibit? It's the third page of the sucket, and it's 22 contitled Late-filed Exhibit Number 2 on the top right 23 corner. \mathbb{C}^{\times} A Okay.

Q - Does this exhibit present Florida Power's

jurisdictional factors for generation and transmission? 2 A Yes, it does. Okay. Could you point out where on the exhibit Ċ. 4 these are? That would be on the line called "retail ð, A. separation factors and for production energy," which is a 6 dependion scoaralism factor. Ju's 97.2% retail. For 7 transmission allocation the percentage 68.4 retail: the 3 9 balance being wholesa et 0 Okay. And for what period are those factors G. 11 applicable? 12 That is for the year 2000. \mathbf{R}_{1} 13 Q_{1} Ökay. 14 A No, T take that back. Thus was based on \ge 1999 15 separation sludy. So those are separation functors that are based on what's poing of this year. Ξŝ 17 С. Now is the separation factor for transmission 16facilities determined by Florida Power? 1.9Well, I'm probably somewhat beyond my field of A. 20 expertise, but I dean essentiably it's done on a dematd basis. They add up each month what the demands are for 21 22 the wholesple business and what the demands are for the 23 rotail business as a percentage of the total, and they just average them out for the year. I'm same it's a bit 24 more complex than tret, but I think that's the essence of 2.5

it.

C What impact -- what impact would there be or Florida Power if the Commission decided that transmission revenues should be separated into the wholesale and retail jurisdictions using the jurisdictional factor for generation rather than transmission?

A well, if you look at the bottom line, that
would mean that Floride Power would be paying about 1.1
million dollars more a year than we are receiving.

10 And, Commissioners, if you recall, we've had extensive testimony on that issue when we talked about 11 12 doing this for brokes sales. I think be acreed at the 13 time that the amountum were wery, very minimal; but since 14these sales are much larger, the financial impact is much bigger. But clearly we have -- we're obligated to give 15 Ξé 30% of these revenues to wholesald customers. If at the - - - ; same time we also give 97% to rotail customers, I think 1.8it deesn't take long to conclude that we're paying name 19 that we're receiving. And the difference is that we would be paying a million dollars more than we're 20receiving. 21

Q I think you may have already answered this in
 23 response to a question from one of the Commissioners, but
 24 now does Florida Power treat generation-related gains on
 25 nonseparated, nonfirm wholesale sales not made through

1 the broken?

A Nonseparated, nonfirm, nonbroker, if T follow 3 all that right, I think we're right now consing those 4 100% through the CCR.

Q Okay. is it correct that prior to January 1999.
 6 Florida Power credited these gains to the fact clause?

A That's right.

8 Q Why does -- why did cloude Power credit those 9 gains to the fuel clause prior to Cancery 19939

A I think prior to that it was really more of
following the treatment that we had used in the past for
broken sales and not really -- well, basically that's the
reason. I think we've just been used to doing it a
dentait way, and we just continue to do it that way.

16CHATRMAN DEASCN: What made you decide to16change?

17 WITNESS WIELAND: I think what really triggored 18 it, quite honestly, is we heard that FPST was 19 pessing it through the capacity clause. We lookes 2.0 at that and thought that, you know, past frequent, of other economy seles, that that really was the 21 $^{\circ}2$ appropriate way to pass those through. The reason 23 being, that it's the -- that the depedity clause a locates costs and revenues on a domand basis. And 222 3 it seemed to us very locical that if customers are

paying for the facilities that sllow you to make these sales and have costs allocated to them on a demand basis that they ought to be receiving the benefits that they create in the same proportion, and so to us it mide at awful lot of sense to do it that way. We didn't really think we were running atout of Commission policy at that point in time, so we just decided to spart doing it that way.

CHAIRMAN DEASON: So the cost of the facilities which enabled the gales to be made, they're being recovered from ratepayers based upon a capacity basis?

WEINESS WIBLAND: Yes, sir.

2

3

6

9

9

C

11

i2

15

14

1.5

18

27

CHAIRMAN DLASON: And so whatevor revenues trey generate you thought should be passed through the capacity clause to get the benefic back to the customers who were paying the initial cost?

WITNESS WIELAND: Absolutely, yest 18 And the 13 same thing is true for -- if we have purchases that <u> 2</u>0 enable us to make sales. They are -- customers are 21 paying those through the CCR, and Liey should get 22 any revenues in exactly the same proportion. SC if 23 somebody pays 205 of the cost, they sught to get 205 of the benefits. So to us that made an eminent, 2425 anount of sense.

BY MR. KEATING (Continuing):

Mr. Wieland, I be ieve you stated that the Ż G. natorily of your economy, short-term, monfilm, monbroker З sales are made under the OS schedule; is that correct? Yes. A ō, Okay. Do OS sales have a capacity nomponent 6 С. 7 included in the price? They have components that are not necessarily Э A 9 fuel. They come in so many different variatios it's hard ΞŪ to describe them all. But, you know, for example, it may well be that there may be as oplice payment. Someone may 1 pay us a fixed, up-front abount of money in order to have 12 access to economy energy at a certain prime a month down 15 the road. And i'm not sure which to call that payment, 14 but it's certainly something other than a pure energy 15 16payment. 17 Typically, how much of the price would that Q. component comprise? 18I'm sorry, I didn't hear all that. 13 A Typically, about how much of the price of an OS 20C. sale would that component that you're relearing to 21 comprise, the component other than light, 11 there is one? 22 T really not't know. I would think it's, you 23 A know, it's certainly loss than the local; hut 7 don't. 24 know how bid a portion it would be. 25

Does Elorida Power plan and build capacity to Q. mage CS sales? 2 A No. 3 Does Florida Fower purchase everyy under the OS О. schedule? 5 $\overline{\Omega}$ Well, we purchase energy thet's available. ģ, Ne. 7 don't necessarily date what schedule it comes under and, you know, other people may have energy available that's Э at a dood onlice that who knows what it's called. It may З, 는 아 not even have a schedule rame. When Florida Power makes nonfirm economy energy 11 О. purchases, how are the costs of those purchases recovered. 12 from the matepayers? 13 They're recovered through the fuel classe, 14 А. unless there is a specific capacity component. In which 15 case, that piece is recovered through the depacity 1.6classe; but most of it is fuel, I would say. 17 <u>1 8</u>j Under the Commission's current procedures for Q. 2, 9 this docket, is it correct that the Commission establishes cost recovery factors on an ernual calendar 2021vezz basis? 22 A. Yes. And when must those factors be estad ished in 23 C. order for Florida Power to apply the new factor to bills 24for the following calendary years. 25

Well, if the -- I take it you're asking when we \mathbf{A} have to have the final numbers approved by the 2 Condission. 3 4 Q -Correct. 5 ā. I would say as long as it's done by the first week, sometime in the first week of December, that gives 6l 17 us adequate time to have them in place by the and of the 3 month. Эj Q. And is it correct that under the Commission's current procedure for this douken Florida Power files its |0|estimated and projected true-up amounts in October? <u>'</u> 'l B. 12 Yes, Okay. How does Floride Power go about 13 Э. 14 proparing its projected true-up shounds? Δħ. Well, we do it much like everybody class. 15 Wе, 16come up with projections of energy, fee prices, purchases, sales, unit characteristics, et cetera. 17 Ne. run them through a production costing model and come up 1.8- 9 with the numbers. And when is that information available to 20C -Clorida Power in relation to when ---21 Well, as a practical matter, whenever it reeds 22 Δ_{-} to be, I guess. Now, typically, we do energy 23 24forecasts -- we haven't even done in the same every year, but I would typically say June or July of the year. Уe 25

C & N REPORTERS TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA (850)697-8314
1 make price forecasts whenever we need to. The budgets 2 are typically done at about the same time wa're filing 3 right new, I would say, but they're not exactly 4 synchronized.

9 Now much time is required for that information b to be developed and for testimony to be filed in this 7 docket?

A I don't remember offhand what our schedule is,
9 but ! would say that we give ourselves at least six weeks
10 from when we kick the process off until everything is
11 filed here in Tallahassee.

2 Q How does Florida Power go about preparing its
 3 estimated true-up filing?

A They're done at the same line.

7,4

Q If Florida Power was required to file estimated amounts for the current year 30 days prior to bearing rather than in early October, as is provided for in the encrent Commission procedures, would Florida Power -what impact would that have on Florida Power?

A Well, it would mean that we would have to file it what, late August? You would have one month -- one less month of scous' data, but beyond that, I queas we would just -- you know, if the Cormission says we have to file it by late August, we'll file it by late August. I <u>mean to allocate it</u>, I queas, we've, you know, we've had six-month periods where we've had to file data as early as July and somehow managed to op that, so I guess $T^*\pi^{-1}$ not terribly concerned with the schedule.

4 Q If the Commission were to approve staff's
b position on Issue Number 3, what is, if Florida Power is
c required to flow transmission revenues from nonseparated,
7 nonbroker wholesale energy sales through whe capacity
8 clause, would that decision impact your processes factors?

A To would impact it is a very - is a fairly
alight fashton. T would process that we would do the
same tring with those as we have for other things we've
dracessed here today and let the true-up catch up. It's
not a big enough number to really warrant changing the
numbers that we have.

15 Q Do you have any estimate on what that might be? 16 A T'm sorry?

17 Q Do you have any estimate on what that impact 15 might be?

19 (WITNERS REVIEWED DOCUMENT)

20 A If I recall, we had shout 10 million dollars in 21 our capabily filing. No, let me back up a minute. We're 22 talking about the transmission revenues, right? Those, T 23 think, we're estimating to be somewhere around three to 24 four filion.

25 <u>0 Ckav</u>.

Δ — On an annual basis.

1

Q Ts your projection filing based on Florida B Power applying the 20% shareholder itcontive to more types of sales than you are currently applying the 20% shareholder incentive?

Б, No, the projection assumes that 100% of the æ 7 generation revenues are flowed through the CCR. That's about 10 million dollars, and then the estimated 8 9 Unansmission revenues on a relation basis would be --actually on the (ste filed exhibit is the number that 10 11 we're estimating - about 2.7 million dollars om a retail basis. But our filing is based on flowing through 100% 12 13 of the generation piece, which is at 10 million, and zero cercent of the generation piece, which is at 2.7 million. ± 4 Has Elorida Power included the cost of the last 15 Ο. core of the nuclear fuel in the projected fuel costs? 16 1.7A. NO. 1.9Okay. Eas Florida Power considered methods for \mathbb{Q} recovery of that cost? 1.9 20 Not that I'm aware of. A. 21 \bigcirc Thenk you. I have no further coestigns. 22 MR. KEATING: 23 CHATEMAN DEASON: Commissioners? 24 (NC RESPONSE) 25CHAIRMAN DEASON: Redirect?

277

MR. McGLE: None, CHAIRMAN DEASON: Exhibilis. 2 MR. MCGEE: Ask that Exhibit 21 be adminited 2 into the record, 4] 5 CHAIRMAN DEASON: Althout objection Exhibit 21 6 is admitted. MR. KEATING: And staff would ask that, I 17 8 believe it's 22, be moved into the record. CHAIRMAN DEASON: Althout objection Exhibit 22 9 10is admitted. Trank you, Mr. wieland. 1 . We're going to recess -- adjourn for Loday and 12reconvene temperrow at 9:00, not 9:30, 9:00. See you 1.3 14tomorrow. <u>ا</u>د. آ (WYEREUPON, THE TRANSCRIPT IS CONTINUED IN 16 VOLUME 3 WITHOUT CMISSION) 1.718 1.920 : : - 2 23 2425

 $\overline{\mathbf{x}}$

9-207115, 938(11, 270;3 9-00-276(13, 976(14) 9:30 A.M.(198(14) 8:30(278)(15) 90(978)(15) 90(978)(15) 90(978)(15) 90(978)(15) 90(240)(5) 97-220(15)(15) 97-220(15)(15)(15) 94-41(168)(25, 10)(17) 880001-20, 165(25, 142;15, 218(12))

حاربه

eble:243;24, 243;24, 248;4 eble:243;24, 243;24, 248;4 shower264;3, 242;21 shower264;3, 242;23 shower1;341;4, 343;6 absorbet;4, 343;6 absorbet;4, 343;6 absorbet;4, 343;6 acceptable; 338;4 ecceptable; 338;4 ecceptabl;13, 263;20, 273;13 Account:137;5, 1474;10, 187;13, 187;18, 193;6, 204;21, 204;23 eccount.est 137;13

accounting: 204;20 accumulated: 198;24, 197;5, 197;14, 004;21 achieve:250:7 actica:239;22, 249;1, 344;10, 341;17 activate 25075 activity: 230.0.230;7 actual:198;15, 106;21, 990;24, 211;5, 213;4, 212;5, 213,91, 213,24, 214,42, 214,13, 217,0, 203,0, 275,22 actuallyn 201/16, 216/7, 253/10, 253/17, 263/18, 263;22, \$77110 3-stuals(919)7 addeb06;11, 256:24, 288;21 additional 243(16, 24325 Additionation 192115 addillona: 22055 aritreen 169(7, 16**8)5** addressed: 216;5 addresses: 199(19 adenuate: 309174, 37417 adequately: 202;2, 203;12, 209;20 #6joure:278;12 -Qualment: 187|24, 189|16, 199/16, 200(8, 208)14, 205(15, 214(22, 215)14 minimizative: 210:0.216-14 administratively: 918(8

admilitetti 210;23, 378;8, 276;5, 578;10 erioger180;ze advances215;23 adrogaled: 250;24 advocating: 299;5, 261;12, 265;25 effected: 908(18 afillatada 243(25, 244)1 eloui: 274:7 afr.add:253(16 afternoon: 239419,230;20 100/24/1:22, 259:20 307441105;23, 407(2, 203,16, 207(0, 339)2, 236,21, 240(7, 240(11, 242;0, 244(13, 244(10, 256/14 HIGONOM 273;25 allocates: 270:24 diocation: 25845 ellow:277;1 ellowex257;3 nimosei245-5, 254:13 aireadyn245y11, 2006,22 atternetites 243(23 alternetively: 905(10, 255,13 Although: 243;30

emong(207)18 Emergication: 195,25, 195,13, 196,24, 196,24, 197,5, 197,5, 197;18, 197;18, 201;2, 201;12, 201;18, 201;22, 201;25, 20.3413 -210:22, 211(2, 211)4, 211(17, 212;20, 213;10, 214;19, 214;23, 267;3, 271(26, 272)12 emocate:210;4, 340;6, 210;13, 211;8, 211;9, 211;16, 211,16, 213,15, 213;20, 214,6, 267,6, 260,13, 214;11, 214,44, 275,16 anolysika 255;15 endlyse(189;13, 197;13 analyzo(210)19, 210;23, 211;3 and/en240121 annual:195;95, 199;12, 199;20, 200;3, 273;20, 277;1 ennualized: 21tt-10 multipe 1975d 4441/201200;8, 200;49, 203;7, 204;10, 348;20, 253;15, 200+19 naswenes: 209;15, 559;4, 289;22 Ann were:220:10 ▲opyarAndow 100,24 appears:\$16(23 application: 200:10, 200/11 opplies(240)12, 255;12, 255;12

apper, 1209, 7, 2022, 21, 210, 17, 273, 24 808 |ving: 277-3, 277-6 800 Minute 192:20, 203:19 appreprinte: 197;34, 204;23, 208;5, 209;21, 239;17, 288;8, 2761-03 appropriately: 192;21, 202;10 apertical: 189-h ecorovest74e4 appreved: 196;17, 204;7, 204;15, 248;21, 249;8, 274;2 ANNOUSING STR. 245-16 approximately: 102;10, 100;36, 912;12 And 1-166-23 derf81.1999: 104/11 April 1₍₁, 193)17 Redi 1996ar 259a12 Secto219:19 argy er243(10, 260)3 ampued(25995 around:284;24, 254, 12, 276;23 orranged: 251,8, 251,23 adambilian 195:27, 197:11 extociment: 198:1, 205:13 endumer 243c25, 254:10 distriction manager adourning: 256/16

Stania Hail 199;29, 200;2 startart. 199;29, 200;2 startart. 199;29, 200;2 startart. 201;17, 213;22, 214;1, 214;2, 214;3, 210;4, 217;8, 278;21, 279;24, 279;24 subservices 199;29, 199;11, 199;20, 243;1 subservices 199;29, 200;1 subservices 199;29, 212;7, 212;8, 214;4, 244;8, 218;44, 247;21, 252;3, 212;7, 212;8, 214;4, 244;8, 218;44, 247;21, 252;3, 273;8, 273;8, 274;20 subservices 258;24 subities 258;24, 251;3, 277;20 subservices 218;24

s file

back:100;10, 201;23, 216;0, 240;8, 251;18, 232;23, 252;24, 262;4, 262;3, 254;14, 264;20, 267;40, 268;14, 274;18, 276;21 balance:248;49 bace:248;16, 260;33, 257;41, 258;22 bace:248;16, 267;33 bace:240;15, 211;46, 241;46, 247;5, 252;5, 261;5, 260;14, 2665;16, 279;11, 277;2, 277;12 Bace:19;19;10;19, 250;16, 243;14, 276;12

beels:192(90, 209;4, 251;10, 268;1, 269;1, **269;4, 260;14,** 284:40, 282/14, 266;21, 270;94, 274:5, 274:49, 278:24. 27711, 277;8, 277r12 \$440254;1J Percenter\$0114, 204;40 bacomment@8[6 becomingr 24665 beelni204;7, 204-6 beginning: 186(1, 199)13, 202(7, 916)16, 240;1 Ingen: 201;3, 201;12 befferund70;2. 1926, 199(8, 193;8, 196;9, 196)14, 190;13, 188(22, 197;12, 200)11, 201(6, 202;8, 203(19, 204(19, 200193, 240/15, 212;2, 243;7, 245,4, 215;24, 338;44, 286;7, 243;18, 243;20, 246;11, 252;4, 253;7, 257;14, 257;24, 268;4, 272:2. 278:8 Bellerne: 197p23, 209;14 Melenin 196:3 Aswella 199;21, 200;9, 957;11, 271;18 banafits: 274;4, 271;64 banafitalog: 244;2 bese207;20, 249;15, 950;6, 266;13 bemeni208;24, 244,15 40TTY)166-16 teysed:207;10, 208;21, 343;1, 269;33, 266;19, 275;22 Mgp872(95, 276)18

bluuer:264:18, 259:16 601:204(5, 217)21, 243(93 Billio 209;21, 209;33 bilise209:8, 273:24 6/0/107(25, 201(6, 210;10, 215;9, 253)23, 968(24 block(251)15 booka:20458, 804j17 betheri207,13 hetlom/244-5, 259-7 Netiomaa197:28, 196;2, 196;5 househin 90 Set BD30166(18, 186(21 263 27x210x5 Freiken 205;2, 205;21, 208;1, 206:2, 205;5, 205;8, 905;10, 208;12, 207;3, 241;54, 245;7, 246;6, 248;0, 243;17, 245;16, 945/22, 246/2, 246/4, 248;3, 248;32, 248;38, 349/18, 249/<u>22,</u> 251;8, 251;7, 281;16, 261;10, 262;11, 252;22, 252;23, 282124, 252124, 25312, 26318, 263<u>18, 26318, 263181, 2531</u>24, 253(28, 295/14, 255)14, 255(48, 255)28, 966(96, 967(9, 267(7, 269)4, 891)29, 283(18, 263;13, 268;1, 268;9, 268)40, 208;18, 287;5, 247;7, 267;15, 266;12, 270;1, 230;12 breiter'in 251₁14 DHURPC MININE 211-16 budgets:37541 belid:242;20, 273;4

h-16203;5

borden: 204;1 UUrdeneame: 218;7 BURAD SE:no7;0, 196;8, 198;4, 244;20, 245;2, 246;5 buraeble: 100;0 buraeble: 100;1 buraeble: 200;19, 668;92, 268;29 buy:202;10, 253;6, 968;62, 266;2 buy:202;10, 253;6, 968;6, 256;2 buyer:256;2 buyer:256;2 buyer:256;2 buyer:256;2 buyer:256;2

₹Ç.e

Delculater 200;22 Calculater 200;22 Calculater 201;11 Celoulation 201;11 Celoulation 201;4, 201;5, 200;13, 200;34, 210;6, 273;20, 273;55 Cellig00;16, 200;16, 211;6, 211;5, 252;1, 272;14 Cellig0100;16, 200;16, 211;6, 211;5, 252;1, 252;1, 200;0, 200;5, 273;8 Ceptonyi 100;10, 102;10, 202;3, 203;6, 200;10, 200;92, 200;23, 240;11, 102;10, 202;3, 203;6, 200;10, 200;92, 200;23, 240;23, 241;11, 243;15, 245;15, 251;2, 251;1, 252;15,

273;18, 276;7, 276;21 conitat:250(22 capped:264(12, 264(19 captioned: 219(93 care:773c7 Gert:219;34 camy:214;19 Came: 213(3, 241-18, 243;21, 247;20, 257;43, 257;33, 358;7, 230,12, 250,24, 204;10, 213;10 celch:278/12 Ceuse:202:17 CCR/188/19, 255/23, 236/11, 270/4, 271/24, 277/7 0000000195(20 cellinm25515 CENTER-166415 certain/270c14, 272:13 Certainity .201(7, 239)12, 240(8, 246)21, 254(16, 272)15, 272:24 ceters:274;17 CHAIRMAN 166(10, 170)11, 182(8, 183)16, 193(20, 193;24, 12453, 184(15, 184(19, 184(26, 19665, 19668, 196(10, 198(13, 204;10, 201;7, 207;25, 204;7, 204;12, 204;21, 214;25, 215;1, 219,2, 216,7, 218,18, 216,22, 219,1, 219,5, 219,6, 220,13, 220(10, 628)1, 238)5, 239(16, 244)26, 249(10, 269)1, 288)2,

280;10, 266;14, 266;18, 260;3, 268;14, 268;17, 269;16,

970j**45, 271;5, 271**,14, 277;33, **277;25, 279**;2, 276;5, 270;8 ohonye:202;1, 207;23, 270;16 changed(218;18, 216(19, 246;2, 261)11 сващен169;21, 170;8, 218;20, 217<u>;62</u> changings 276;13 characterisdes: 274:17 characterizes 346;20, 260;94 characterized: 24748 change: 217;12, 253;20, 254;17, 264;23, 263;17, 353;24, 284,1, 254,4, 264,8 dité rene **a 250**/8 chargeog: 207(16, 268(15) 6868000-246-1B elisecie:198;23, 487(4, 197)2, 197;8 CHR.08.167;3, 189;5, 170;6, 152;1, 192;4, 193;24, 193;1, 183/13, 193/15, 193/18, 193/22, 104;2, 194/4, 194/6, 194/12, 194(15, 196)18, 194(24, 195(2, 195)7, 195(4, 207)4, 208(1, 208;2, 318;19, 218:24, 218;2 chulce:243;12, 243;17, 243;3 chope:242-22 -terlig=193;24, 209(10 CLARE-166;10, 193/94, 198/6, 193;8, 193;84, 193/14, 206(11, 206(15, 208;20, 200;23, £18(1, 215)8, 215;14, 215(26, 253,4, 253;12, 259;17, 259;25, 280,9, 280;13, 280;20, 291;11, 281;15, 282;5, 282;7, 263;10, 282;17,

26 485, 353 28, 284;24, 285;4, 265;9, 365;47 classe ut/58/95 cisesty: 208(8 alause:186(5, 496;5, 196;11, 200;13, 200;13, 200(21, 205(4, 206)5, 206(7, 205(8, 205(10, 205)14, 206)16, 906)17, 205;24, 238;24, 259;3, 238;11, 245;15, 261;5, 261;8, 269;4, 202;22, 204;0, 268;7, 270;8, 270;9, 270;19, 270;23, 271;16, 213:14. 273:17. 27648 cigar:201;13, 360;34 ciaerte:23-5:151, 259;15 elo**Me: 254-1**4 Coefficient dos-19 Co-similar, 197,12 eelileeu 202;12 collectings \$15(10, 284)17 evaluation of: 213;4 Coddinac 216:15 COMMENCED: 100;10 ammerajaji 21%19 COMERCIANON: 188(2, 192)8, 195;24, 198;11, 196;17, 197/7, 209;3, 209;11, 209;19, 910;14, 210;18, 210;23, 299;3, 294;6, 216(17, 23%), 241(14, 243;4, 243;2), 268(3, 269(3, 262(24, 262(7, 2996), 271(7, 273(10, 274)), 275:10, 275(23, 276)). Commission'12 19713, 20811, 210;2, 210;21, 211;1, 240;4,

973**; 16, 274,**0

COMMERCIANER: 400/40, 186/13, 192/24, 193:5, 193/8, 193/8, 183(44, 493;14, 202;6, 202)16, 202(21, 203;2, 203(6, 205)11) 208;15, 208;20, 206;23, 206;10, 215;1, 215;8, 216;11, 215;25, 253;4, 263;19, 263;18, 264;17, 256;25, 260;0, 250012, 200;20, 207;11, 201;10, 262;6, 202;7, 262;10, 282;17, 262;25, 263;25, 264;94, 285;4, 285;4, 285;17 Commissioners: 214;25, 216;48, 909;10, 269;23, 277;25 nominanian, 252:5 Company 166 11, 217(2, 236;25, 241;17, 243;58, 244)1. Z44(\$1, \$48(\$0, \$51(15, 254))5 GOMPANY'N 192111 competinni 244/8 Compatibles: 240:8, 241:20 pomoletie: 248(19 complex:248:25 complicated) \$41(20 component: 279(6, 979(18, 979)21, 279(22, 27515 componente: 2726 Gomponite: 238(4, 238(8 complete: \$72;18, \$72;22 competen 212(5, 241)24, 251(14, 253)1, 256(5 CORA444/988/95 aanaemedi 978jS 00naerne 215:12

ecentude: 369:19 CONCLUDED: 188(14 CONTRACTOR 192423, 238(13 CONFERENCE: 168/18 continuertions 212233 consider: 215:17, 215:18 considered: 218(14, 288(8, 277))\$ acasteranti 207:19 onsetzuné: 969/10 consummers and 748.4 consumption: 211;22 contained: 330(10) containes 255(15 contend:198;10 continue: 236;22, 270;14 CONTINUED: \$79:15 Gastinging: 192;4, 194;12, 195;2, 195;9, 200;5, 204;14, 201;1, 206;25, 256;7, 256;28, 265;18, 272;1 contract: 244:17 control 1704 00011216-10. 265199 consc152;14, 192;17, 195;16, 196;1, 198;10, 198;15, 146,17, 106,17, 196,21, 144,28, 199,8, 199,6, 199,8, 199,24, 200.24, 201,8, 202,6, 202,11, 202(15, 202,18, 202,28, 208,1, 20363, 203(10, 204)2, 2040, 204,44, 204;17, 215(3, 277)15

corner:267:23

George: 2441p10

Gorporation 210/17, 240/59, 242/10, 242/30, 243/30, 244/30, 24

000-000000: 189;21, 820:5

CONTECTORI 284;2, 267;2

00501-027-01-0

0084216425, 192;10, 189;10, 192;13, 192;24, 487;14, 187;15, 198;1, 198;2, 198;17, 198;17, 199;24, 200;23, 313;3, 203;20, 203;24, 205;3, 205;3, 316;23, 209;3, 218;14, 216;16, 216;20, 245;24, 216;25, 217;3, 247;4, 217;5, 217;8, 218;14, 256;22, 245;23, 344;14, 248;8, 248;43, 247;45, 217;8, 218;14, 257;16, 231;77, 232;25, 268;26, 283;13, 253;74, 254;2, 254;44, 254;6, 254;40, 254;11, 254;12, 254;14, 255;5, 255;77, 256;12, 255;23, 258;20, 264;1, 254;12, 254;14, 255;5, 255;77, 256;12, 255;23, 258;20, 264;1, 256;10, 284;6, 265;7, 274;9, 271;17, 211;23, 373;25, 277;16, 277;19 0050;46;40;44;5 0050;46;40;44;5

caste:192;17, 199;99, 198;22, 199;8, 201;43, 203;13, 234;2, 205;8, 205;11, 317)7, 218(2, 242)1, 243;22, 244;10, 250;22, 251;21, 200;0, 250;55, 270;24, 271(±, 273;12, 277;16) Gournesi:190:18 COUNTRACTOR INC. course:190;10, 243;24, **28.2;6** covec218-1 covers:236;12 eta mar 271 di credim:100x13, 208;5, 283;5, 754;5, 285;6, 275;6 creditest: 199(10, 939(93, 267)8, 258(8, 262(49, 270;6 crediting: 257;23, 282;16 oredites 280x25 CR088 EXAMINATION: 187;4, 187;4, 167;8, 187;8, 187;8, 196(16, 508) 4. 21449, 599(14, 289)17, 245(1, 245)11 Cress:108(8, 195;12) culmination: 946(98 cumuni:188;18, 309;1, 209;14, 310;2, 210;5, 210;6, 214;21, 211;1, 213;20, 214;8, 214;11, 214;18, 230;0, 273;18, 274:10, 275:10, 275:10 cumbnilly: 201;13, 207;23, 240;23, 245;4, 957)4, 957)4, 258(33, 381)20, 277;4 contomer: 258(12 castomera: 192;22, 188;14, 199;19, 203;20, 204;4, 205;23; 217-8, 215-11, 217-14, 217:15, 217:17, 217:21, 217:04,

315;7, 247;21, 258;22, 257;10, 268;16, 264;17, 270;23, 974;17, 271;20 cub251;18, 253;25 CK249;4, 249;6 cycls:204;4 cycls:208;22

493

delac213;4, 213(6, 213)22, 213;24, 214;12, 214;13, 216(7, 215;10, 215;21, 275;22, 276;1 DATE:106;12, 201;14, 214;1 deled:109;10, 193(17, 193)18, 194(10 devec209(23, 210(18, 213(2, 213(19, 213(20, 214)), 216(8, 378:46 08450N-146/10, 170/11, 189/8, 189/18, 193/20, 193-24, 194(3, 194(16, 196)19, 184(28, 188(8, 495)6, 495;40, 595:12, 204(10, 207)7, 207)26, 208/7, 208(10, 208)12, 206(24, 214(25, 315)1, 318(7, 214(8, 218)22, 210(1, 246)5, 248(8, £20(15, 228)5, 238(16, 244(25, 246(10, 254)1, 255)2, 255(10, 256(14. 255(18, 258)3, 258(14, 256, 17, 256)15, 270(15, 271pt, 271114, 277128, 277125, 278;2, 278;3, 278;9 December 2000) 187124 Beçember 2000.: 193/13, 19<u>3/1</u>0 December: 21719. 374/6 riecider270;15

decided:289;3, 271;8 deciding: 242;12 decision 207;20, 215;2, 215;15, 276;6 decreased: 267(18 decremental: 251;16, 266;10, 265:23 definionayi 201(19, 201(22, 204)23, 202)1, 20244, 203(14, 209/16 define:246(47, 946)46 da Ree di 969 i 97 degrooi210j90, 947j10 dempnd:35625, 258(20, 270)34, 271(3 demanda(261)3, 265;21, 200;64 department 169;12, 241;25, 242;1, 243;7, 243;8, 251;10 depands(201)16 deposition: 207;14 dereeuleted: 199:93, 200;5, 200;11, 200;17 denergiation: 200:1 describes 272;10 designation 1700 40,879,987,11 44982143 desailer 214/6 determination: 18717 determine: 263;10, 266;4 determined: 196,6, 253;1, 266;16

develop(919(1)) déveloped: \$15(13, 212;14, 275)5 difference: #\$613, 260,90 differenti: 348(2, 259;6, 260;15, 284;1, 272;5 diferential: 317(28, 246;2) difficulty: 1964, 210,0 DIRECT BRAMINATION: 101;3, 107;7, 168;5, 218;20 Dimes: 757;3, 107)8, 219,24, 220;2, 220;14, 250;18 diffection: 970;3 diractiya 241;3 distori idea Tradvance; 210;1, 210;4 diacuse/bio/st riecussed: 207;14, 278;12 disjoints 213(13 diagdaça: 348(7,248)12 stimicie: 256 24 division: 384/16 DOGKET:100(6, 100)15, 192/0, 198;3, 198;15, 197;8, 208(15, 209;2, 210;3, 210;92, 211;2, 213;16, 249;23, 273;19, 274;10, 273-7 DOCUMENT: 169-14, 219-99, 920-1, 274-10 POCIMENTIS: 170:1, 192:1, 214-10 doing(242)3, 261;1, 261;19, 264;20, 269;12, 270;13, 274;8 doller:182(17, 256(12)

dellers(182)18, 196;25, 196;12, 198;20, 156;22, 197;4, 197;17, 197)19, 254;25, 264;11, 286;0, 286;20, 276;23, 277;6, 277;11 demo:214;54, 918;19, 918;12, 218;10, 254;24, 252;1, 286;20, 274;5, 276;94, 975;2, 276;14 demo:188;23, 200;14, 800;25, 373;143 busen:188;23, 200;14, 800;25, 373;143 busen:188;23, 200;14, 800;25, 373;143 busen:188;23, 200;14, 200;25, 273;143 busen:188;24, 200;24, 200;25, 207;140, 908;14, 200;44, 209;12, 200;24, 200;25, 207;140, 908;14, 200;4, 245;4, 216;2, 207;14, 208;10, 214;125 bush/15/168;4, 198;5, 207;14, 208;13 duar203;14, 213;16 duy169;4, 210;16 duy169;4, 219;17

c57 E-2:218;11 e-mail:188;23 e-affent218;3; 243;6 e-affent218;3; 243;6 e-affy1318;1; 214;10; 278;17; 218;1 e-affy1318;3 E-AbLEY:186;18 E-Bh243;6; 240;21; 205;5, 267;4 H0001;238;3

*Cenemp+1051, 238;17, 238;24, 938|4, 288|6, 259;42, 940,00, 948,7, 248,0, 248,47, 248,43, 247,11, 247,12, 247/22, 247/24, 248;1, 248;14, 748/11, 248/23, 245;24. 280(10, 290(11, 290;19, 251;2, 951(6, 281(22, 252;6, 252;4), 252(18, 252)21, 20225, 258 10, 253(13, 283)22, 287(3, 257(8, 287(18, 276)24, 272-3, 272-13, 275(11 effecti 241,24 eigen 211;24, 211;25, 212;12, 213;5, 218;3 elliher:200;22, 218;5 elébéretet 201;26 Alactric: 199;23, 200;2, 200;11, 200;17, 250;1 electricity: 2175 electronic: 252;2 aligitete: 238;19 elitikatedr 236;17 else's/255;17 Emergenery: 206/7, 208;19, 208;21 ominee(1971)24 emplayed: 189(10, 189;11 omployeeH 243(12 onobie:211;20 enablad(\$71)10 end(209)24, 208)25, 257(41, 2747 ewergen205;1, 240;25, 241:10, 248;14, 248;18, 247;11, 647112. 247173, 247123, 247**124, 247**28, 24814, 24817,

245(11, 246)12, 248)12, 248)18, 249)25, 240(10, 260(11, 250(19, 261)2, 251(5, 251)12, 251(22, 252)6, 263(10, 252)21, 256(25, 257)6, 258(10, 258(1, 258(21, 263(23, 267)3, 265)6, 272|43, 272|16, 273|4, 273|8, 273|8, 273|11, 274|16, 274|23, 87017 angage:241;21, 206;17 engegee:2d3;7 enough:376;43 entire:247;7, 241;25 Planter and States wettelad: 169,14, 243,5, 287,22 ONTRACE: 244,10 eeneb264(14 Equitable: 186;18 escaped:264,12 especially: 217:18 ESPLANASE: 100;17 esponooi354:18, 2566, 244635 Recontinitys \$15(16, 244(\$2, 266)\$9 establish: 209;11, 209;16 autobleatable: 209:0, 210:14, 213(23 antabéshesi 20018, 251221. 255(25, 257(77, 278)20 estimates 10444, 109(8, 975)15, 375(47 autimated: 192;23, 210;4, 210;83, 211;4, 212;20, 212;21, 213(2. 243/19. 213)20. 214(0. 214)46. 274/44. 275/13.

275,15, 27748 Authorites: 214/16 antimeting: 276(23, 277;11 66:274:17 IVerita::: eveniyi192₁17 every**kod**yn 274,45 overyshing: 249;24, 247,21, 278,10 evidence: 298;20 exects246(18 ecently(107)14, 250;4, 255;7, 271;52, 275;8 examineri: 188(4, 216;21, 218;18 warmapher197(25, 205(13, 246;4, 255;5, 243;2, 172,10 •activeling: 248(95 4105 **44-4**31 207;5 angandigni 2055 aurap**:1840123, 248,40, 245,20, 26**8,18 Example 207pt, 247423 ексиения:19(96, 2**19**(1 Exhibit 10: 10252, 104121 Cahibil 2: 218/25 Enhible 20: 405;4 amhibid 21, 21è,5, 27m;5 Sehibic 22: 250;16, 2763 ezhibit Ar 267(6

Example 484;5, 144;20, 194;29, 234;6, 258;17, 285;19, 208;23, 207;21, 167;23, 387;28, 262;2, 271;40 EXMINISTIC 14441, 189;4, 318;25, 230;1, 238;2, 278;3 expanding: 240;19 expande: 207;19, 194;9, 149;14, 188;25 expanse: 208;20 explain:200;5 extendive: 238;12 extendive: 280;44 extend;207;10 extend;204;17

405 facilitara: 258;18, 271;1, 271;6 facilitara: 258;18, 271;1, 271;6 facility: 242;11 factor: 105;6, 242;17, 209;13, 209;16, 209;20, 278;2, 259;5, 259;5, 268;7, 268;17, 209;15, 209;16, 209;20, 278;2, 259;5, 259;5, 268;7, 268;17, 209;16, 273;24 factors:102;10, 192;11, 192;19, 201;6, 201;16, 201;16, 209;3, 209;6, 210;14, 268;1, 286;6, 258;10, 266;16, 973;20, 273;23, 270;8 fature: 202;2, 203;12, 304;3 fature: 202;2, 203;12, 304;3 fature: 202;2, 203;12, 304;3

familian 353(3, 254c2 240,00, 249,7, 245,0, 245,47, 245,43, 247,11, 247,12, 947(22, 347)24, 248;1, 248;14, 348(11, 348(23, 245;24, 980(10, 290(11, 290;19, 251;2, 951(6, 981)22, 252;6, 252;4), 252(18, 252)21, 20525, 258:10, 253(18, 283)22, 287(5, 257(8, 267(16, 276)24, 272:3, 272:13, 273(11) effect:241,21 eletro211:24, 211:25, 212:10, 213(5, 218)3 ellher:200:22, 218(5) elébérete: 201:26 electric: 199;25, 200;2, 200;11, 200;17, 260;1 electricity: 2173 electronic: 252;2 alleller 238:18 elisidentedr 255-17 else's/255-17 Engeneration 206/7, 208-19, 206-25 amia eeti 971/24 employed: 189(10, 189;11 employeese 243y12 onobie(211)20 enablad:271;10 end(208)24, 208(25, 25741, 274/7 eworgen208(1, 240(25, 241+10, 248)14, 248(18, 247)14, \$47112. 247(13, 247)23, 247(**54, 247**(27, 248)4, 248(7)

245(11, 249)12, 248(17, 248(18, 349(25, 240(10, 260(11, 250(19, 261)2, 251(5, 251)12, 251(22, 252)6, 250(13, 252)21, 256(26, 267)6, 258(10, 258(1, 268(21, 268(23, 267)3, 265)6, 272|48, 272|16, 273|4, 273|8, 273|8, 273|11, 274|16, 274|23, 37017 angage:211;21, 256;17 engegen/2d3;7 enough:376;43 entire:247;7, 241;25 PRODUCT STREET webbled: 169;14, 243;5, 267;22 eaumanter 2000, 244(10 e-mail:254:14 Equitable: 186;18 secsped:264;12 especiality: \$17(18 ENFLAMANC: 100;17 expense:254:18, 2566, 244:26 Recontinitys \$15(15, 244(12, 265)20 establish: 209;11, 209;16 autoblichent: 20930, 210:14, 213(23 antabilishes: 200;3, 351;21. 255;25, 257;77, 278;20 estimates 104414, 199(8, 975)15, 376(17 autimated: 199;23, 210;4, 210;83, 214;4, 242;20, 242;24, 218:2. 248-14. 218:20. 214:0. 214:46. 274-44. 275-13.

Nom23412, 255;34, 966(22, 262;21, 238)A Antheories: 214/16 eatimeting: 276(23, 277;11 66-77.8-97 IV9:166;:3 eveniy/192,47 everyfedyn 274,45 overysihing: 244;24, 247;21, 278;10 evidence: 218;20 exects246:18 exection187/14, 250;e, 255;7, 271pt2, 275;8 examined: 188(4, 216;21, 218;18 warmapher197(25, 205(13, 246;4, 255;5, 263;2, 172;10 40.000 (milling) 249(35 4105 44 dan 207;5 annamilean 29.5-5 амсар**н240**,223, 248,40, 24**3;20,** 260,8 Externa 107)4, 247423 ексинесі218(96, <u>919</u>(1 Exhibit 19: 19272, 164121 Enhibit 2: 248/25 Enhible 20: 405;4 ānhibid 21⊤ 216jā, 270;5 Wehibic 22: 250;10, 2783 exhibit Ar 267(6

Examine: 494;5, 144;20, 194;23, 234;6, 258;17, 265;19, 286;23, 207;21, 167;23, 387;28, 263;2, 271;40 EXMINITING 140(1, 169;4, 218;20, 218;23, 230;1, 230;2, 278;3 expanding: 240;19 expanse: 127;19, 199;9, 100;14, 188;25 expanse: 127;19, 199;9, 100;14, 188;25 expanse: 200;20 explain:200;5 extendive: 230;12 extendive: 280;14 extend:207;10 extend:204;17

-072

fácillises: 253;18, 271;1, 271;8 Incility: 242;14 Incility: 242;14 Incid:0;8, 244;5, 247;18, 257;14 Incid:105;6, 209;7, 209;18, 206;48, 206;20, 276;2, 259;5, 259;5, 268;7, 268;17, 209;5, 273;24 Metters:102;10, 192;11, 192;19, 201;5, 201;14, 206;3, 209;6, 210;14, 266;1, 286;6, 258;10, 266;16, 977;120; 273;23, 270;8 /atter:202;2, 203;13, 204;9 /atter:202;2, 203;13, 204;9 /atte:202;2, 245;10, 265;13 /atte:202;18; 276;6

4월 2

Math 285(2 Manded 1245(20 Manded 1255(20 Manded 1266(15, 200)5, 200)15, 252;23 Mappenet 252;0 Mappenet 252;15 Mappy 281;19 Mande 272;0

NEAD-1969 New 1966, 19679, 201(80, 279)18 heard:200;23, 270;18 hearing: 190;3, 210;14, 213;10, 213;21, 214;10, 210;10, 216,10, 218,10, 219,6, 275,16 head-211/49 held:250;14 heretelore: 166;24, 298;98 higher:248;25, 247;4, 263;5 hishest-754-12, 256:6 highed251(18 Madalahu 201;11 Metorical: 201(19, 201;22, 201;23, 202)1 homesta84(10 Increasity: 270;10 Nepertuliy: 214(15 heel:251:24 kown255(4, 256)7, 264(11 how*#251#11 hourty1261jB hourse267(17 hundred:231/13, 291/14, 238/20, 284/13 Humisane: 910(40, 910)44

1.0.:168.3 ldeer255;3 Intestrative; se Ideally/204;3, 203;54 Mean@ication: 199(9, 299;14 Memilies: 192;3, 193;2, 194;21, 194;95, 219;23, 218;5, 255(115 identifies: 256;24 idendiyu 104;7, 245;27, 23455 impacts607(28, 289;2, 289;2, 289;14, 275;19, 276,6, 376;8, 276,17 https://www.toi214/17 implement 205;13 indensive: 188(8, 217)7, 239;4, 238;8, 239;7, 239;6, 240(21, 244;2, 241,4, 241(15, 242;16, 242;25, 248(12, 350(12, 250)14, 250;14, 266(32, 284;5, 264;18, 266(16, 27718, 27715 Incentives: 244(7, 242;5, 242(7, 260)) Incentivised: 250;6, 266;32 Technics206(7, 219;24, 253;24 Included: 199(14, 108(9, 196;14, 199(17, 199(17, 199(18, 204;24, 205;3, 206;14, 205;22, 206;10, 244;44, 244;43, 218(1, 256(22, 272(7, 377)45 includes: tút(15, 211:22 Including: 258;10

htcome:261:1 incrementel: 251/11, 262:25, 282/25, 254;2, 254;4, 254;6, 256;15, 255;17, 255;17, 266;23, <u>266</u>;7 Incurrent: 217;8 PERMON10711, 15811 Indvebriali \$17(15 Information: 207/24, 206;10, 208;20, 240;49, 911/15, 999118, 201123, 212;13, 203;0, 242;40, 214;6, 96918, 974;90, 27618 In History 1 (17 inttinty: 2441118 Inputy BQ8(95 inpulie211(12, 919(8, 919)7 inguine 2047 Inserted: 467(3, 167)8, 170(8, 170(18, 193)19, 193)29, 194;1, 194;45, 220;14, 220);17 heider252,18 **Malance: 918(24** betencen 254/35 initiateed:21 7;3 intent:193;20 Intension, 193(18 Interest: 199;16 hithrogetory: 100;0, 203;24 inverseel: 249,18

\$12

Investureanedi 20019 Investure238;14 Invested: 214;0 Invested: 214;0 Invested: 214;0 Invested: 214;0 Invested: 214;0 Invested: 214;15, 184;45, 207;17, 217;10, 209;15, 214;43, 209;15, 207;10, 209;15, 214;23, 209;15, 214;23, 209;15, 209;16,

442

-3.400000:182;11, 809;6, 909;18, 202;24, 203;2, 203;5 January 19837: 240;8 January 19937: 270;5 January 18987: 270;6 January 18987: 270;8 January 18987: 270;8 January 18987: 270;8 January 18937: 270;8 January 189;12;12, 182;18, 897;30, 261;25 January:182;12, 182;18, 897;30, 261;25 January:182;12, 182;18, 897;30, 261;25 January:123;24;8 January:241;8 January:14;8 January:15, 259;5, 250;15, 260;16, 261;17, 251;8,

243;14, 243;18, 257;13, 268;18, 277;15 Later213;15, 213;17, 214;2, 214;8, 275;21, 275;24, 275;24 Lode-filed: 267;82,377(10) isten202;10 Letters()\$10(18 IA.000 9195 417 leest 259(93, 260;8, 275;9 Innva:215(18 In N:284-22 lesari99;24, 202(11, 202(13, 240;23, 254)20, 255;3, 272;24, 276,99 level:217;12, 250;4, 950;6, 250;7 Mo(192)18, 202;7 Mg64/109(11, 195/24, 198;11, 196)16, 197/4, 197/4, 197:20, 197:23, 198:22, 199:13, 199:30, 199:25, 204:7, 204/24, 205:5, 205/18, 205/25, 206:5, 205/8, 207/2, 207:92, 20017, 209, 12, 209, 19, 210(4, 240;6, 240;12, 211)7, 242(10, 213,14, 243,49, 217,26 Light's:100;10, 304;16 Mag:251;16 Lines198(4, 298;24, 240+1, 465(21, 268(5, 259;7 **Ball:248:3**3 **-** (ed) 268(8, 286(42, 285;25 IBHe:197(95, 201(8, 215d), 253;22

203;10, 204;4, 204;6, 204;6, 204;17, 204;17, 215;3, 238;17,

282;14, 268;1, 269;8 jurisdictions: 289;8

HKE

MARL:167;6, 219;6, 219;18 MAUFMAN:187;8, 239;16, 239;18, 244;24 MEATING:757;4, 187;8, 196;11, 196;16, 186;17, 186;7, 186;8, 303;0, 304;14, 407;1, 507;8, 208;10, 208;13, 208;25, 214;24, 340;13, 300;25, 238;13, 266;14, 273;1, 377;39, 378;7 Meap:284;18, 288;4 R396-1:165;7, 238;2 Add:273;10 Amb:245;18;18, 230;8, 242;3 MMD-1:170;3 Amovie:204;24, 201;5 Maove:273;8 R096L:167;2, 189;8, 889;15

< L z

largar:214(19, 250)17, 369(14 last=192;14, 192;17, 193(18, 198;1, 196;10, 198;15, 196;17, 198;17, 198;19, 198(21, 198;23, 199;5, 199;5, 199;5, 196)24, 200;24, 201(2, 202)8, 202)18, 202)18, 202)18, 202)23, 203;5, lánd:247;82 logics:270;35 long:217;4, 339;3, 239;11, 258;8, 265;45, 259;12, 374;5 longer:251;23 lock:(244;4, 259;12, 124;24, 265;22, 900;1, 267;14, 209;7 lock:ed;941;32, 270;19 lock:ed;941;32, 270;19 lock:ed;941;32, 270;19 lock:ed;941;32, 270;19 lock:ed;94;13, 267;12, 263;9, 964;92, 271;5 lock:ed;94;15, 108;24, 248;4, 248;17, 260;13, 263;28, 235;7 lock:ed;94;15, 108;24, 248;4, 248;17, 260;13, 263;28, 235;7 lock:ed;94;15, 108;24, 248;4, 248;17, 260;13, 263;28, 235;7 lock:ed;150 loc

maintenence: 218;24 meintenence: 218;20 majarity: 243;20, 240;22, 247;3, 347;2, 249;4, 253;18, 273;3 menegeri:279;2 meri:192;1 merive:229;13 merive:240;6, 240;12, 240;25, 241;12, 241;00, 251;26, 253;2, 253;13, 253;20, 253;23, 254;3, 244;7, 244;2, 263;16 merive:-0399;11, 253;20, 253;23, 254;3, 244;7, 244;2, 263;16

märket-cape 654(22 marketan 248/5 marketing: 348(6, 243(9, 251-10, 561)25, 254)7 melich:199(91, 203;20, 201;24, 256;9 melichem251;19 matter:341(8, 253)16, 255-20, 274-22 macimum(\$10;\$2, \$11;\$, 255;7 McGBB110717, 218(6, 219)21, 220;13, 238(4, 238)7, 239;44, 975-1. 278-3 NOWHINTER: 167;4, 216;2, 216;0, 218;16 MARHIZOU(20, 2015;12, 2001)2, 254(5, 255)2, 284(9, 287;2, 268(20, 288(6, 275;20, 275;25 meening/238/24, 250/4, 252/24, 262/21 megewall: 284(28, 288)7, 284;11, 267;13 megawater 261,12,251,18 membership: 283j8mentioned: 243eb, 255(13) merchanti \$44(11, \$44(14, \$44;20) methods/377(18 NETZKERION19 Manual 188-8 mid:211;25 matter of \$6.5 million:192;17, 192;19, 195;25, 196;12, 196;20, 195;36,

497;4, 197;17, 197;19, 269;9, 269;20, 276;20, 276;24, 277;8, 277:01.277:13.277:14 mind:250;15 minimal: 259;13 minimize: 239:22 minority: 249;6 minute:262;17, 278;26 minutetti 219-4, 269-20 miscellassours 204:22 existing:268y19 model/911/13, 919/10, 276/16 weitfied: 239;1 and the second secon memory 214(23, 542)1. 251(17, 268)23, 264(17, 266(16, 272-12 month/241(6, 214)4, 214(5, 214)11, 214(13, 216)24, 216;24, 988(21, 278(13, 974)8, 976(91, 976(22) monihe:213;5, 217;4, 217;6, 218;3, 218;3 months 251:24 Moved20848, 208(24, 218)20 moved(278)8 MS:107;0, 100;4, 160;3, 192;3, 193;0, 193;9, 594;13, 105;18, 202;14, 202;18, 202;25, 203;4, 204;12, 206;14, 208(18, 206)21, 206;25, 207(10, 207)14, 207)16, 206(13, 208/13, 208/4, 246/4, 216/4, 216/24, 248/40, 238/40, 238/40,

244(24

< H 2nemec14247, 168(8, 273;40 naimesi298:2 NANCYILLERINE Astrophysical classical 166(33 aattoq(947)12 exture:\$44(18, 254;17 neen363(91) necessarily: 244,6, 247;7, 249,7, 248,5, 249;16, 253,17, 254(15, 267)16, 272;a, 273;7 nacamarya 198(8, 198(4, 198;13, 942)18 mend:193;22, 202;11, 202;13, 202;14, 204;5, 208;23, 220;5, 241;12, 247;92, 276;1 Hereit (200:25, 274:22 NEGATIVELY: 195-2 ne4(262)2 networks205(2, 205)21, 245;24, 245;82, 257(8, 254)7 new:209|7, 216|18, 215;20, 215;23, 242;11, 242;20, 283;10, 273(26 next:199(19, 251(11, 255;0, 264;16, 267)20 next-leasen 241g23 manu253(8 monthrolizen 238,16, 251,22, 252;95, 251;24, 267,19, 970;2,

272(8, 276;7 Noner196;13, 252;10, 268;34, 278;1 nunfilm:204;25, 205;20, 206;1, 246;64, 247;2, 247;5, 247;10, 247;19, 244;17, 267;6, 263;8, 263;8, 260;25, 210;2, 272(3, 273;11 Nonseparated: 204;25, 205;20, 267;6, 269;21, 268;26, 270;2, 27818 normality: 248;22, 288;1 noted=166424 Nothing: 250(15 HOVENEER 22. 1999 155(19 Norember 308h,: 240;16 Heramiter: 209:24, 209:25, 213:10 ana ang 247-19 risches: 192;14, 192;18, 195;19, 196;20, 195;38, 198;12, 194621. 196124, 187(8, 197)5, 197(11, 197)45, 198-11, 199;22, 201;4, 204;7, 904;14, 204;19, 217;16 Number 189(15, 219;23, 238;6, 238;11, 261(14, 969(90) 287(22, 276(3, 278)13, 277;40 numbers:208(15, 208(18, 108(22, 209(9, 245;19, 254;23, 274;2, 274:19, 276;14

507 CMM:360j22 object:207;0, 207;25

objection: 170(11, 207;7, 208;8, 217(2, 218;23, 220;48, 270(6, 270(9 EriPAC chainslide obligation: 242;44, 242;33, 348<u>,</u>36 ecounted: 213(4 ecows:198;12; 199;15; 200;1 Qalaber1, 1980, téó;es Qolobor 1.4 193418, 209;70 Dometer fam. 210:13 October 184(20, 210;6, 212;5, 213;6, 214(10, 218)49, 27411.275117 aMbroken 245;12, 245;20, 265;7, 266;66 ON-14930000 208115 officiend(249)8, 275;6 OFFICERION10, 100;21, 100;10 effsamt B7(18) eli:198(2, 198)3, 198(5, 198;7 Oken193(14, 193(24, 184)2, 194(18, 185;5, 186(8, 196(16, 195(23, 195)18, 188(28, 197;2, 202;4, 202;14, 203;5, 203)10. 90664, 20668, 208(7, 208)11, 209;24, 210;2, 210;8, 211;7, 919/19, 213(5, 213(9, 913)18, 214(24, 245;25, 239;25, 241;4, 242(19, 243**;14, 244**(13, 248)20, 250(21, 252(13, 256;5, 250(10, 257)20, 250(20, 250(9, 258)11, 260;13, 260;20, 363(5, 282)10, 262;25, 264;24, 265;0, 265;47, 265;27, 266;6, 260(11, 288(21, 267)20, 207;24, 268;3, 286;10, 288;13,

270(6, 272)6, 274(13, 276)26, 277)16 old Zallaz DMISSION 278/18 once: 745o Qne:193(5, 193)9, 194(7, 194(8, 194(10, 204(13, 205(11, 212(28, 214:11, 214/13, 215)11, 210(42, 217)3, 217)4, 216(2, 218(3, 242)18, 243(24, 247)5, 253(16, 264)8, 263(4, 263)23, 269(23, 272(22, 276(21, 276(21 openi253(9, 253)23, 263(13, 263(17, 283)20 epening:501;10 aparaling: 204;22, 228;22, 257;8, 257;24, 258;5, 261;1, 262-15, 262:20, 284:5, 285:5 eperation: 195;24, 196;6, 198;12, 106;13, 204;4 operationali 301(4, 201)10 operations 211;19 an nine and the set opportunity: 200(5, 206;16, 206)18, 215(6, 260)25, 241(12, 246;24, 283;17 opposed:205;8, 253;13, 257;1 nonasies \$17:11 nnikon/979/44 Cinter-192;15, 187;3, 197;5, 201;19, 206;17, 208;18, 209;6, 209(19, 210)14, \$1947, 340(6, 249)2, 258(8, 256)12, 255/17, 258(31, 363(11, 272;12, 273)24 oreastantions: 242:0

originallys 240;10 **D3-204;19, 2**40;23, 348;1, 249;5, 248;7, 255;33, 272;4, 272;6, 372;20, 273;2, 273;4 atherst217;18 Otherates: 213;13 ough8:284;7, 374;5, 274;23 ough8:284;7, 374;5, 274;23 oursetee: 375;8 oursetee: 375;8 oursetee: 375;8 oursetee: 375;8 oursetee: 375;8 oursetee: 375;13, 254;24, 243;18 oursetee: 382;7, 194;5, 184;18, 350;7 oursetee: 320;15

NBpacked/267/21
packed/267/21
packed/267/1, 280;25, 244;4, 266/19, 289/7, 286;6, 286/14, 206;15, 209/16, 286/22, 267;20, 907/24
266:15, 209/16, 266/22, 267;20, 907/24
266:25, 266:28, 266/22, 267;20, 907/24
Particular 160;8
Particular 160;8
particular 207/15, 238(8, 244;17, 263/10)
particular 207/15, 238(8, 244;17, 263/10)
particular 207/15, 238(8, 244;17, 263/10)
party:265/1
game:202/1, 269/12, 264/14, 284;20, 262;13, 220/88
game:202/1, 269/12, 264/14, 284;20, 262;13, 220/88

personal 559(18, 270(8, 270-19) peet:20244, 203(12, 203(14, 203)22, 204;2, 203(6, 270(14, 270.20 pay:254;9, 254;17, 279;12 paylog: 203;17, 340;94, 269;8, 269;18, 289;20, 271;1, 271;17, 274;24 payment 272;11, 272;14, 272;18 cume:271:22 People:242(2, 240)7, 251(25, 252(1, 252)4, 253(10, 253)20, 25466, 273;8 yeen 264/11 pergendi252,15, 256;23, 264;15, 307;6, 377(14 percentage: 200(6, 200;17, 200;0, 200;25) partamente 14675 Perfenges 20117, 214;3, 250;8, 284;7 period:183;12, 197;21, 217;5, 268;10 periode:217;9, 278;1 phonei#62-1 phonetices 211(14, 212(10 picking:304pt ulace:284;18, 273;16, 277;17, 977;14 nienes (182)25 PLACE 188(18, 205(0), 255(12, 274/7 plani273j¶ pienning: 214,12, 212,8

piene 202(7, 211)19, 243;2, 244;14, 244;18, 244;20 ale a least dut 11 Finance: 19997. 21647 plupped(944)93 cine:249;20, 285,18, 255;23 pelas 200;21, 206;6, 206;11, 216;31, 249;7, 261;33, 266;3; 371-7 policy(230;6, 264)26, 374)7 portion(201:1, 20105, 244(13, 248)(14, 272:25 pesidian: 208;3, 236/25, 264;14, 269;11, 218;5 posiziomi 207:12, 254:6 DASHINN 20717.20723.246:22 POT166;19, 100;21, 251;13 0004ts1981118 petrat-5115 Powen169,5, 169,11, 193;24, 199(41, 199(10, 197)4, 107(10, 197)20, 107;33, 196;16, 196;52, 199(15, 198)20. 199(25, 204)7, 204(15, 204)24, 206(6, 206)16, 206(28, 206)5, 206;7, 206;5, 206;19, 207;2, 207;11, 209;7, 209;12, 209;19, 216;4, 210;2, 210;12, 211;7, 211;12, 211;12, 211;12, 211;49, 212;19, 213(14, 213,-19, 217;25, 219(8, 319(17, 236(8, 240(22, 241;5, 249;90, 242;10, 242;15, 242;30, 943;6, 943;11, 246;5, 246(16, 249;12, 248;24, 260(10, 260(17, 260(18, 260(21, 251(2, 251(25, 252;6, 252;21, 263(10, 963)18, 964(7, 288)10, 257;4, 267;16, 256;21, 258;5, 200;1, 207;3, 209;19, 209;3;

proceediaries 210:3, 212/11, 274-10 proce-denses: 209;2, 210;21, 211;1, 273;16, 275;18 eroceeds216/7 proceedings 21%0 proceeding: 16%119 process@212;16, 212;17, 917;18, 275;10 predece;313;10 produceds 248rf B meduciinni 28665,274:18 PROFESSIONAL 199,21 arofi4(244/7, 256-11, 266/92 profiles288₁18 projected: 188/22,199/1,199/25,201/19,210;8,210(13, 211;4. 211(8, 211)9, 211;11, 212(24, 213;5, 214;11, 216)14, 217-18 Projecting: 203(12, 202;14 erolacitor: 313(11, 277-2, 277)8 projections: \$11:18, 212;2, 212;4, 234;16 proportion: 24017,271,4,271;22 Undearthematics 245:34 propose:276:50 United and 2765 D1994566 192:15 provide(286;6, 250;1, 260;19 provided: \$11)12, 264;19, 266;4, 276;17

28916, 299,24, 27016, 27018, 273;1, 273;4, 273;11, 273;24, 274(40, 274/13, 274(21, 255)*2, 275(45, 275;46, 275:49, 216(8, 277)3, 277(18, 277)18 Power's 256(6, 257)15, 256(18, 287)25 prectical: 86219, 374(33 predominantly: 250;7, 257;11, 657;19 pre-departments: 25%12 Prefiled: 157(2, 167;6, 102;6, 103;3, 207;6, 207;11 mheering: 192-14 pers paras 214 (25, 256). empered: 1703, 1703, 2201, 220:6 Preparing: 21168, 212(20, 272(21, 274(14, 275/12 erapera267125 prosental 19209 prettyn218(93, 240;4 proventor 284/1 previous 104410, 90917 price:202;45, 297;25, 253;13, 253;24, 255;7, 355;36, 272(7, 272-13, 272(17, 272)20, 273(9, 273-1 price a 211;18; 214;14; 258;3; 253;22, 274;16 pricing/217(8, 282(22, 257)1, 257)3 ortecicali 108:13 neter 211:25, 213:15, 213:21, 2166, 214:10, 215:21, 203;12, 270;5, 270;5, 270;10, 215;16 protentity: 200;21, 209;23, 213;19, 230;8, 284;19

provides: 214;11 unorthing: 212:2 previation: 204;32, 238;4, 238;11, 296;16 pr**nitero219;22,** 250;5, 250;5 PUBLIC:155(2, 195)18 purchases 211(62, 260)8, 260(10, 258;13, 273;4, 277)8 purchased: 14445, 646(10, 266)16, 26736 perchaner: 240,19 partheses: 247;23, 247:23, 249;18, 250;18, 250;24, 250;11, 264(14, 288(17, 266)24, 267(1, 267(7, 267)16, 271(19, 273112.273112.274.97 emohasiato 2466.243-1.3 perc (272)18 pyrely(245)17, 255)16 pursee:208;4, 209;93, 216;3, 216;32 pu4:200;20

¢ġ a

Quéstione 182;25, 188;8, 198;10, 189;30, 240;1, 200;5, 201;20, 203;7, 204;13, 208;18, 216;28, 216;1, 240;3, 216;6, 241;6, 253;14, 295;18, 283;1, 289;21, questione: 186;14, 297;13, 207;18, 214;24, 218;18, 220;8, 277;22 quickiya216;12 quickiya216;12 quai**238;21, 201**;20 quaie:286;8

c Re-

rate of t298 date range:\$16,25 raner254b2d rater169/12, 192;11, 197;13, 243;16, 243;16, 243;21, 257,13, 257;17, 357,27, 258,7, 258,18, 256;22, 258;24, 252-25, 264:10 Fabiplywww 199;21, 200;8, 203;17, 203;22, 20;41, 239;23, 240, 24, 241,12, 842,82, 248,15, 244,14, 280,2, 266,16, 257(25, 259;25, 271(1), 273(13) Retentión;12, 100;19, 200:04, 211:19, 250;13, 200;23, 282(7, 288)4, 237;11, 237;24, 566,3, 258(8) reshera201;8, 214;10, 238;97, 24944, 275;17 valia:282;14 Mar188(8 man li Sul Si B read(170)10, 220)18 rending(387)3 reelize(\$16)8, \$41)10 me By1217(21, 247)2, 246(19, 282)3, 252;17, 263;49, 26712, 258115, 288124, 265;11, 263;20, 265;1, 266;2, 270110, #70(15, 270(17, 270(21, 271(6, 272;23, 2/15;13

rectactings 258₁8 rafer: 284p10 references 2445 Mineranced: Skilled refermet 238040 referring: 244;11, 273(21 referilinga 202:10 mound:980.21 reservende de 264 é reparations 208,44 regardley pr 287₁7 meganie (207) 18 MEGISTICHED) 185-21 stouislad: 244/8 MOUIAtion: 284/32 PRUIStory: 23948. 2694. 284(25 relatericit.18.238-0 related:196929, 184(6, 203;25 refertau: 199(0, 196/19, 201:21, 203(19, 207)9 reletion: 274;21 mialiyets: 247:17 POIOVENE 201;23 remain:192,6 remained: 194.6 remaining: 192,18, 196,19, 266(19

manon:197;22, 249;2, 263;24, 970;42, 970;93 meastr247;13, 247;14, 349;17, 353;12, 269;10, 276;20 recalizable: 247:10, 248:17 INCOMP. 847/16 mace/ver100191, 20010, 200624, 20062, 250117 mpcplayd: 304/25, 217)10, 20705 receiving: 102(22, 203(20, 240)), 244(16, 260(21, 271)) NEC 23 3-210-4, 21245, 27811 2 resemmendellen, 384.8 recommende: \$38:20 réconvers 219:4, 278:93 record:170;10, 103;12, 103;25, 104;17, 195;24, 194;12, 187(4, 197(11, 2043, 204)17, 220(15, 276;6, 276;6 recenter 192(18, 192;16, 202;2, 203;12, 204;2, 204;6, 204(18, 217)8, 250(21 recoverable: 243j22 recovered: 199(19, 198(24, 1996, 201)14, 271(11, 273(12, 273;14, 273;18 recoveries: 206-9 recovery: 166(6, 162)10, 192(11, 198(8, 180)12, 199(13, 199;15, 199;16, 199;29, 980;4, 980;10, 990;12, 200;14, 201(6, 209(3, 209)24, 200(8, 262)4, 265(7, 273;20, 277;19 Resiliest: 2101.218(18.218(18.277)28 reduce:207:36 Reduce (29%)

remainer197;8 ramerketti 248:5 ramarka/281/18 remember: 205;28, 378# 140460202028, 204:12, 210-25 repienielle 202;18, 202;33. repienisiken 202;24, 203;3 REPORTED 10010 REPORTERS 166(2), 195-21 memohase: 909(17, 202-20 request:102;12, 2046, 20415 requesting: 197,90 régulam294;6 regulred: 212;10. 213(14, 213)19, 247(24, 258;5, 275;5, 275015. STAR regulmement 215/16 reserve:204(8, 204;17 rasidantials 217;14, 217;16, 217;17, 217;24 restance: 211;12, 212(8 resemidea: 241/24, 250;23, 250/24, 954/5 respecti 917(21, \$59(19, 250(20, 255;5 REGPONDE: 100;0, 190;14, 264;94, 266;4, 266;23, 277;24 res416414d1 253e12 meule:193/19, 958/21, 203-11 Net ul Cacatoria da

renelle234,223, 240;24, 244;49, 248;48, 247;20, 230;1, 287(28, 150;25, 287;2, 290;7, 260(7, 260)†0, 202;8, 208(6, 288(7, 266;6, 286;23, 287;5, 284;17, 277;5, 277;14 salula:244:7 raisined: 236:25 reteining: 240(18, 240;18 retailanu 28918 return(243)2, 248)4 ****anuasi 204;25, 205;5, 205;5, 205;5, 205;22, 207;22, 204(17, 239)14, 238)22, 236(2), 238(1, 239)2, 239(10, 287)5, 28708, 88779, 357111, 257124, 257x24, 258-6, 266000, 358137. 280(22, 280(25, 281)4, 282(8, 282;12, 252;15, 264(2)) 282(23, 283c), 263(9, 283)10, 283(13, 284;6, 284;9, 284)14, 955(5, 965(6, **265)14, 26**5;15, 268;4, 269;40, 970(94, <u>271)14,</u> 271(22, 278(6, 276;22, 277;7, 277;8 Review:192(8, 212)46, 212;17, 243;22 REVIEWER: 216rt3, 276/18 ride(203)23 ridioulausi 284(28 emert(\$75(\$4. role(198)8, 186(15 released by 14 N0-0 Re144e16 reeghtys209;24, 215(8, 288)17 contineiv: 215:13

#PR:138;19 rula:261;4 rula:201;4 ruling:254;19 run:212;8, 212;23, 274;18 run:10;273;8 run:2124;24;24:5

-633

a aireathliaith salariam 243(16) 46/201845/15 ania:364:3, 264:21, 272:21 apiee:205;1, 205;15, 205:15, 205;20, 205;1, 205;5, 205;5, 205/7, 206/8, 206/16, 206/16, 206/18, 207/2, 211/20, 238/15, 238,14, 238,17, 238,18, 239(4, 239pt, 239p14, 640(6), 248:32.245-3.245:J.245:7.245:9.245:13.245:17.245;5. 248/24, 249/8, 249/8, 248/18, 246/15, 249/19, 249/21, 252(40, 252)(4, 252)(5, 252)24, 255(43, 256)25, 257;6, 369140, 25994, 659421, 36016, 20117, 261(22, 281(85, 263)14, 203110, 203116, 263117, 204131, 204132, 20810, 20417, 20689, 200;8, 200;10, 200;14, 200;15, 200;16, 200;22, 200;23, 268,25, 267,5, 267,18, 289,12, 268,14, 269,25, 276,12, 970124, 97414, 271,44, 271120, 97914, 97916, 97612, 274;17, 278(7.277)4

AND SHITE, 199, 5, 199, 7, 199, 10 antipfindi 239,9 3000:218(19, 30/-17) a meed: 255:15 Shringa:236;24, 249(21, 254;10, 256;20, 258;17, 288;34 High gizel 1;4, 247;7, 201;12, 262;18, 254;3, 964;8, 254;30 4**6/3**(280)5, 256;40, **267**(8, 276;23 Schedule: 192;11, 205;54, 306;2, 206;3, 206;6, 905;12; 206;17, 208;19, 206;22, 207;12, 208;14, 216;10, 246;8, 245;23, 249(4, 249)1, 249;19, 249(29, 261)21, 257;12, 270;4, 273,0, 273,7, 273,110, 215,6, 276,3 Scientulas: 205(25, 208)4, 211;5, 211(20, 212)10, 246;18, 248(20, 248(21, 248)22, 248(24, 248;1, 248)7, 248(8, 245)12, 240,17 10444-207;8, 207(13, 206(21 19840 nati 255-20 1400H 0:205;23, 200;7, 200;92 eecdion(243,10 seemed:270-25 ######208(17, 208(49) peen:254/98 eal: 240;25, 244(13, 246(17, 252;5, 252;5, 253;6, 254)6. 234;8, 234;**12, 264**;18, 264;19, 234;21, 255;8, 266;7, 966;8 1000 CT 240-10. 20511 25222 at 1000

aalling:940j1**2, 249j4,** 248j0, 248;44, 253;13, 254j3, 230;1**6** eniis:247;11 genae:201;7, 271;5, 971;25 eipánia: 253;19 separated: 200;1, 200;5, 257;8, 309;4 severeles 236:3 sewarstinu 282:43 Separadees 200(5, 264;40, 252;7, 262;8, 969(0, 265;7, 255(15, 388(18, 265/17 Septemben 209(8, 212)1, 212;1, 215;5 eeroec247a12 BERVICE: 108:2, 192022, 203(91, 95/01) 448.202(8, 257;2, 257;14 ware 19**3;3,** 193;8, 193;28, 193;28, 193;28 Several: 193;3, 193;5, 214;7, 948;26 PHARESISSO aballistürit. 220ai@ cherer203(17 shareholder: 241q20, 249(12, 266(13, 277)3, 271(5 skareladers: 244;7,264;80,250;17 shifted:245(25, 246;1 ulipping: 283(24, 264;1, 264;4 there been: 202;1, 248;24, 248;47, \$7245

PSC, DOCKET NO. 990001-EI, 11/22/99, VOLUME 2

shol:247(91 ehouiden 917j8 shut-109;22, 200;10, 200;25 alaia:200;7 alassa di sebutat elgentilound 214,23, 246;5 cignificanthy 249(21, 387)13 Mar. 211 (13, 212) alandia (~198:2, 198:10, 199:8, 211:14, 212:23 258-8. 258-8 11mpHy:104(7, 242(7, 251;19, 256)14 simulations 211-21 einelei317i3 ein266(12, 371)18 situation: 198(8, 199;2, 200;4, 241(10, 366)14 40-1378-9 stoneeth: 275c1 sifeb0276-10 sludgey: 198;5 amaiii:264-24 so-called: 245d LOID 28T-4 eomebodys .381(10, 288(17, 274)25 comphone.27642 Bommene 256,7, 272,111

somelime: 276;8 somstimes: 206;19, 208;20 somewhat 209;1, 201;17, 204;8, 204;12, 200;19 Boméwérérek 2/12;2, 27/0;23 sconer:203/25 serrys195(8, 195)18, 199)4, 196)19, 291)20, 201;24, 202/10, 203/1, 204/12, 204/19, 208/11, 208/17, 240/25, 211147, 360133, 34493, 86644, 266113, 368143, 272149, 278148 4ami(\$15)59, 915(17 40000681908199, 208<u>1</u>24 Snuthern: 249(0) apacifici 197(5, 208)23, 205/14, 541(9, 241)17, 273(15 apacifically: 24145, 247(6) apila:238/18, 239/24, 239/26, 249/17, 245/4, 245/5, 249,20, 254,18, 288,48, 298,4, 256,49, 260,10, 260,15, 280-16.200-21.251(2 5 ull 26/26/1/20 epongering: 166418, 170(1, 182)5 \$15 m 195(10, 196(11, 21))17, 378(13, 348(10, 378)) staff s:252:10, 270:4 etalfied:241;25 standpoliet 265j1 atoria27138 afertest:201:14, 203:23 atarihiga 198411

General 5817, 19718, 20643, 222;8, 259(16, 252;16, 262;14, 256(24) slisted: 209/11, 212;2 status:538(21, 201;20 stage: 212(16 etymention: 196917, 257;17, 967;20 interp: 300;200 Street: 18 P/P senietty: 246/17, 247,12, 252/24, 267/5 Balka:100/3, **22044, 25**2;14 station:245;40, 255-25 ebrongly: 230,7 structurer 1344 Mudui268r48 Subject(\$99)29, 197;1, 197;2, 197)7, 197;5, 243;22 Subsequence 202;21, 202;22, 2146 substantial: 24018 auction:196;4 auddaniy: 647(12 Withmarks: 1976 Station artzing: 194:9 STREET, 192,23, 238,9, 239,19, 240,16 amanan217)#2 REPTER CONTINUES flipérvisioe: 170;3

eupporti 238(10, 235;8 Suraiyo208(12 amitaining: 208(7 aworn:168(8, 218)18 synchroniaed: 275;4 system:205;10, 200;12, 211;23, 218;6, 238(8, 239)7, 241;24, 242(21, 243;6, 243;10, 246)4, 248;8, 249;22, 252;24, 263;1, 265;6, 263;6, 253;5, 253;21

<T> Inikadi 197)25, 20148, 200;11

TALLANASDEE: 106;17, 198;20, 180;22, 375;11 Iank:187(25, 198;2, 195;4, 195;5 Lank:187(25, 198;2, 195;4, 282;13, 263;20) Lankfa:253;5, 203;16 Lechnically: 248;21 Miliptalian: 242;5 tended:253;24 tender:239;14 tender:239;14 tender:239;14 tender:239;14 tender:239;14 tender:239;14 tender:239;14

PSC, DOCKET NO. 990001-EI, 11/22/99, VOLUME 2

 ~ 2

terriblys 278(3 tent(267)14 teatified: 14594, 515:18 Testimony: 167(3, 167(8, 168)4, 166(6, 169;15, 169)16, 169124, 47019, 49916, 19919, 19**0710, 192529, 1**93;2, 193;17, 193;18, 193;21, 193;23, 193;26, 194;5, 194;20, 194;23, 200;23, 207;6, 207;8, 207;14, 208;6, 208;13, 204;14, 208;22, 212;14, 212;10, 219;24, 220;5, 990;7, 220;10, 220;14, 238;2, 338;9, 234;12, 234;00, 238;90, 940;1, 940;16, 240;22, 244144, 24464, 258, 22, 265112, 959144, 97516 There's:199;5, 207;7, 218;23, 240;11, 245;14, 248;6, 250/4, 250/8, 256/22, 267/4, 263/22, 257/34 they \$1,200.0 Wird:267;24 Wird-party: 288(3thoughr170;10, 193(18, 293)4, 220(15, 250;25, 254;14 thousand: 264(26 (hree)264(10, 276)28 throughouts 217/12 (imaly:910)8 fodey:187(23, 218(14, 220)2, 220;10, 240;6, 240;12, 245(41, 241) 19, 242(3, 243(40, 248)4, 267; 17, 276; 12, 274; 12 regetteen 212;24, 213;12, 213;13, 231;20 toten 2171 remonave 241(18, 241(16, 276;13, 276;14

teeks£38425 teer#67x22 teinii192(21, 2046, 867%, 258(23, 272)24 tou o**le- Activit**e29 1reched(\$10)20 Iransaction: 244;2, 240;17, 240;21, 240;23, 247;23, 248;7, 248,12, 248;25, 259;5, 254;24, 254;25, 253;1, 255;25, 258;8, 256,18, 263,22 IRANAMI (1991) 24318, 243(24, 247)2 TRANSCRIPT: 97645 translations 203(16 Intermination 204(28, 208(8, 205(13, 205(16, 238)14, 238(21, 238;1, 239;2, 239(10, 257(5, 257;9, 257;24, 258;9, 256(20, 256;24, 256;7, 260;14, 260;48, 250;22, 260;25, 261(8, 261(40, 262)2, 262(12, 262)28, 263(6, 263, 15, 263, 19, 256(8, 254(24, 265;5, 265)14, 258(4, 258)4, 258(47, 259;5, 260,8, 216,6, 276,22, 277,9 trest(208)18, 207)22, 267)4, 269424 tygeled:200;19, 208;20, 264;45, 263;8, 258;1 treatment: 207:10, 200:10, 230:14, 236:15, 245:12, 259:4, 270/11, 270/20 trendi245(23 tried:304;17 Integeneet: 270:17 4rue:244;4, 248;**2, 248;1, 266;2**1, 271;10

bus-up:192;7, 193;9, 199;17, 210;4, 210;5, 210;13, 211;4, 211;8, 271;8, 312;20, 212;21, 213;3, 213;16, 214;18, 214;18, 214;19, 274;19, 274;19, 274;19, 275;13, 276;12 11:54;14;18;2 Instantial Big Instan

-9.6-

Mitheleiy: 212;4, 363;31, 234;20 enbendie: 255;8 université: 255;8 université: 255;8 université: 195;19 université: 257;97, 201;18, 203;11 université: 195;19 université: 195;10 université: 195;10, 201;25, 307;22, 265;21, 242;18, 248;25, 281;14 université: 254;5

endemilood: 203;7. 240;15 endemilood: 203;7. 240;15 endemilood: 203;7. 240;10, 201;41, 201;10, 242;43, 242;20, 231;12, 374;17 endemil:20;7, 194;12, 198;13, 198;32, 200;24, 253;18 endemil:200;24, 254;5, 204;10, 275:10 envelli200;24, 254;5, 204;10, 275:10 envelli200;24, 254;5, 204;10, 275:10 envelli200;24, 254;5, 204;10, 275:10 envelli200;24, 254;5, 204;20, 218;2, 252;21, 256;25, 205;14, 208;5 uning:208;40, 204;20, 218;2, 252;21, 256;25, 205;14, 208;5 uning:208;40, 204;20, 218;2, 252;21, 256;25, 205;14, 208;5 uning:208;40, 204;20, 218;2, 252;21, 256;25, 204;83, 248;8, 256;24, 255;5 unility:244;15, 247;11, 247;15, 247;22, 247;23, 348;8, 248;6, 240;12, 248;14, 256;15, 756;14, 253;4

«¥>

valma:19915, 20817, 19915 rembined: 267;17 refailance: 217;13 variallan: 272;8 variau;201;15, 256;25 varia:243;19, 247;9 variau;207;14 variau;245;13, 252;15, 266;7 virtually: 248;2, 257;17, 267;19 VOLUME:100[7, 375]16

-THE

1

Weder 197194, 20119, 216126 Welts:06.2)17 www.ingiSQ4j8 walvadi9t6j3 wanied:203;10, 209;58 warmini(1976)13 waye:201;24 week:274;8, 274;8 www.wc211;24, 211;25, 919;19, 975;6 Net 1100 Whatevon 194(3, 213(4, 254)14, 271(14 wheek26.394 wheelen263j3 wheeling: 263;2 wherever: 257;17, 274;23, 275;1 WHEADLINGH: 168(1, 299)15, 276(45vehallhar:238;16, 248;8 whole:202;6, 251;24, 264;22 wholesels: 205;1, 205;20, 206;1, 240;7, 240;25, 241;13, 243;3, 243;24, 248;17, 248;18, 257;6, 259;21, 260;1, 260;11, 250,17, 260;18, 282;8, 288;9, 288;22, 259;4, 269;16, 269;25, 275;7

mondi 268j14 mondia 246j24, 251j17, 252;2, 262j16 montin:213;6, 216j19 mnastin:266j2

ста

yeen196;17, 208;4, 208;6, 209;13, 200;24, 210;5, 210;4, 210;8, 210;4, 213;20, 214;6, 214;16, 214;20, 215;5, 210;16, 217;4, 217;12, 246;23, 257;15, 206;12, 206;10, 206;34, 288;0, 273;21, 273;25, 274;4, 274;25, 275;18 Yeen:241;22, 242;2, 257;16, 267;10

<2> Jefo(285;18, 277;53

whom:189;10
wide:248;23
WIELAND:18755, 219;9, 219;18, 219;22, 219;24, 239;5,
239;14, 232;19, 239;21, 245;3, 246;13, 253;7, 253;14, 254;5,
20014, 254;12, 256;16, 256;21, 258;8, 258;18, 258;20,
208/17. 202:28, 200;4, 200;12, 200/10, 200;23, 201;13,
964146, 38346, 38346, 363 11, 202130, 30314, 3043, 30430 ₂
20510, 203110, 203118, 270117, 211173, 21110, 21212, 270139
Waland's: 220;14
wan10213, 10218, 102124, 494 125, 148 114, 198125, 19818,
108(21, 204)7, 204(14, 216)15, 215(56, 246)10, 218(17,
21918, 23848, 24146, 24147, 24212, 259143, 25448, 254142,
264(17, 264(17, 267)10. 269(16
willing:362;4, 264;8, 264;13
wish:194;3, 194;22, 217;20
with ta: 254;11
титношта176у11, 218(22, 220)18, 242(2, 278(6, 276(9,
218/14
WTTNBS Briddy, 17079, 15354, 19518, 20718, 208;2, 248;5,
918,13, 219,17, 253,7, 253,14, 254,5, 255,4, 255,42, 255,46,
356;21, 256;5, 256;18, 258;20, 268;24, 260;4, 260;12,
26 0;10, 20 0;23, 261;13, 361;16, 262;6, 203;8, 262;14.
262(20, 263)1, 266(3, 266)26, 265(4, 265;40, 270;17, 271;13,
271418, 276(19
99(79)285885(-167)1, 214;24

PSC, DOCKET NO. 990001-EI, 11/22/99, VOLUME 2

-G >
\$20:256cF
#30:25 9; 0
\$4256;11
83c256(11, 255)11, 255;13

-- -

¢'7

'91:354:25, 267;10 '92:257;10 '93:93:253;5

41 F

1.1:209;5 10:207;10, 375;30, 277;0, 277;13 10:109:198;4 100%;344;7, 344;20, 345;13, 346;3, 247;2, 202;1, 202;3, 265;14, 204;20, 264;21, 367;18, 370;4, 277;8, 277;42 14:307;17, 308;5, 268;12 12:238;14 12:01:97;13, 14:01:97;13, 14:01:01:16 15:280;24, 219;4, 259;18 18:01:00;40 19:01:05;4

153/192/15 17/2402/1, 264/4 17/1/167/3 19/166/4, 216/20, 218/23 192/166/4 194/156/5 196/156/4 196/240/15 196/240/15 196/240/15 196/240/15 196/263/245/14

-20

21198|J, 109|7, 228;3, 249|80, 259|10, 207;22 2.J;2TT|11, 277;14 201965;5, 214;21, 216|23, 254;10 20%;546;6, 249;12, 286;43, 274;23, 271;23, 277;3, 377;4 2009;257;13, 286;42 2001:257;22 2004:214;4, 214;6 246:167;4 246:162;4, 159;5 246:162;4, 159;5 224:981;6 339;3394;21 239:188;7 239:167;9 249:167;9 249:167;9 249:167;9 25:256;0;258;10 259:188;8 27:25:217;1 270:168;6;168;7,1444

22:100:0. 270:0

- ≤3> 3:270,-18 3:0-19-5;25, 196;12, 198;20, 187;4, 200;23 10-1,-269;16 3:093;198;18, 150;31 3:2015;158;30, 100;23 3:3174;688;8
- 447 4187012, 24843 4,61892519, 187519 41998116815 4460 7.141: 188114

4075c188;17 434%c216;25

-450-61960(11

262 80:210;18, 21142 89.4:253;5

<7> 712#0;2 70%:282;48, 282;48 70%:282;48, 282;48 77:492;48

-82-2014.2053.00.10, 238;24, 239;11, 299;25, 240;10, 245;4, 245;4, 246;4, 246;8, 256;3, 256;10 850;407-4114: 186;22 980;597-5115: 186;22 840;597-5115: 186;22

9**7**-